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Show Week 
With the Christmas 

mailing season just 
ahead, Fort Worth, 
Texas, postmaster W. 
H. Hathman is offering 
tips for customers to 
assure that their cards 
and packages arrive 
on time and in good .shape. 

In addition to shopp-
ing and mailing early, 
customers are urged to 
properly address cards 
and packages with the 
name, house number 
and street (or post of-
fice box number), and 
the city, state and ZIP 
Code reserved for the 
last line. 

"It is also a good 
idea to put a slip of 
paper with the reci-
pient's name and ad-
dress and your return 
address inside parcels 
and be sure the ad-
dressing on the outside 
of the parcel includes 
your return address 
and ZIP Code." 
Hathman says. 

Customers are also 
reminded to check the 
size of their envelopes 
before 	mailing 
Christmas and other 
holiday cards. Letter 
size standards require 
that envelopes be at 
least 31/2 inches high 
and 5 inches long to be 
accepted for mailing. 

The Postal Service is 
also asking customers 
to put an ounce of extra 
care into preparing 
parcel post and other 
packages for mailing. 
Parcels will arrive at 
their intended destina-
tion in good shape if 
mailers will follow a 
few simple sugges-
tions: 

CUSHION: Make 
sure contents are well-
cushioned and there is 
no empty space in the ("box. Use crumpled 
newspaper around the 
item--including all 
sides, top and bottom. 
Commercially 
available foam shells 
or air-pocket padding 
also make good 
cushioning materials. 

DON'T OVER-
WRAP: Just use your 
carton. Brown paper 

The Cross Timbers 
Fine Arts Council, with 
headquarters 	in 
Stephenville, invites 
Eastland County 
residents to some in-
teresting programs to 
be presented during 
the Holiday season. 

On Dec. 15, 1982 
there will be presenta-
tions of Cinderella at 2 
p.m. and at 7 p.m. in 
the Wells Fine Arts 
Center. This will be a 
delightful program for 
.both adults and  

and twine cord are not 
necessary. Paper can 
rip, and twine can 
become entangled in 
processing equipment. 

SEAL PROPERLY: 
Close your parcel with 
one of the three recom-
mended types of tape; 
pressure sensitive, 
nylon-reinforced kraft 
paper, or glass-
reinforced pressure 
sensitive. 

AVOID SMUDGES: 
Use smudge-proof ink 
for your addressing. 

POSITION AD-
DRESSES PROPER-
LY: Put the recipient's 
address in the lower 
right portion of the 
container. Put your 
return address in the 
upper left hand corner. 
Remove all other 
labels from the box. 

USE ZIP CODES: 
Be sure to include the 
ZIP Code in both the 
recipient's and your 
return address. 

TIME IT RIGHT: 
Mail early in the 
month and early in the 
day. 

USE THE RIGHT 
SERVICE: 	Ir- 
replaceable items, 
such as cash and other 
valuables, should be 
sent by registered 
mail. 

IF YOU RUN OUT 
OF TIME: Priority 
Mail affords First-
Class handling for 
packages weighing 
over 12 ounces and up 
to 70 pounds. Priority 
Mail can be sent from 
any post office, station 
or branch or through 
rural carriers to any 
address in the U. S. 
Delivery of Priority 
Mail is accomplished 
in two to three days 
anywhere in the coun-
try. Priority Mail can 
even be used for 
foreign mailings. 

The service is 
available with in- 
surance, 	return 
receipt, COD, cer-
tificates of mailing and 
special delivery. 
Customers interested 
in Priority Mail should 
contact the post office 
for details. 

children. 
On Jan. 7 the Texas 

A and M Singing 
Cadets will appear at 
the Wells Fine Arts 
Center at 8 p.m. This is 
expected to be an 
outstanding vocal 
treat. 

The Cross Timbers 
Fine Arts Council is 
dedicated to presen-
ting high quality enter-
tainment at the lowest 
possible cost to the 
public. It is supported 
and recognized by the  

	

The 	annual 
Christmas Fest of the 
First Baptist Church of 
Rising Star will be held 
in the First Baptist Ac- 

	

tivity 	Center 
December 11,1982, 9:00 
A. M.-2:00 p.m. 

Featured will be 
handmade items made 
by the ladies: knitted, 
crocheted, ceramics 
and other handcrafted 
items. 

We will also have a 

Cisco Junior College 
will host the second an-
nual CJC High School 
Invitational Basketball 
Tournament beginning 
Thursday, December 
2, with both boys and 
girls scheduled to play. 

The Cisco High 
School girls team will 
battle Clyde in the 
opening game. Tipoff 
time will be 11 a.m. 
The Lobo boys also 
meet Clyde in the 12:30 
p.m. game. 

At 2 p.m. DeLeon 
faces Ranger's girls 
team while the boys 
meet in a 3:30 p.m. 
game. 

Baird meets Albany 
in the 5 p.m. girls 

A new feature of the 
paper will be to run one 
recipe each week from 
some of our best cooks 
in Rising Star. If you 
know of someone who 
has a great recipe or if 
you do, please come by 
and leave it with us. 

Our first cook is 
Lenell Henry. She is 
married to Glen Henry 
and they have one son 
Edd of Hamlin, also 
three grandsons she is 
very proud of. We 
know this recipe is 
great, she brought us a 
sample. 
FLUFFY PEANUT 

BRITTLE 
2 cups sugar 

local government of 
the city of Stephen-
ville. Membership is 
open to the public, and 
its emphasis is on the 
eight counties in the 
Cross Timbers Basin - 
Erath, Eastland, Com-
anche, Palo Pinto, 
Sommervell, Bosque, 
Hood, and Hamilton. 

Eastland County 
residents who are in-
terested in member-
ship and support may 
contact the Council at 
P.O. Box 1172,  

bake sale of cakes, 
pies, cookies and can-
dy. 

A pancake and 
sausage lunch will be 
served from 11:30 
a.m.-2:OOp.m. 

Proceeds to be used 
for additional tables 
and chairs for the Ac-
tivity Center. 

Everyone welcome. 
This would be a good 
time to do some 
Christmas shopping! 

game, with the boys 
from the two schools 
playing at 6:30 p.m. 

Rising Star goes 
against Early's girls at 
8 p.m. and the Rising 
Star-Clyde boys play at 
9:30 p.m. 

The second round 
gets under way at 11 
a.m. Friday in the 
losers bracket with 
winners bracket play 
starting at 2 p.m. Third 
and Fourth round play 
begin Saturday, with a 
9:30 a.m. tipoff time. 

The girls champion-
ship game is set for 
6:30 p.m. Saturday, 
with the boys title 
game scheduled for 8 
p.m. 

1/4 teaspoon salt 
1 cup white karo 
1 cup water 
3 cups raw peanuts 
2 tablespoons butter 
2 teaspoons vanilla 
2 teaspoons soda 
(level) 
(1) Butter two shallow 
pans 15 x 10. 
(2) Blend sugar, salt, 
syrup and water in 
heavy sauce pan. 
Cover. Bring to a boil-
uncover. 
(3) Cook over high heat 
until it reaches 234F. 
(4) Add peanuts slow-
ly, stirring constantly, 
keeping mixture boil-
ing at all times. Con-
tinue high heat, stirr-
ing constantly. 
(5) Stir in butter and 
continue to cook until 
temperature reaches 

Stephenville, Tex., 
76401. 

The Cross Timbers 
Fine Arts Council has 
joined with the 
Tarleton State Univer-
sity Fund group to 
sponsor a writing con-
test open to all 
graduating Seniors, 
1983, in the eight-
county Cross Timbers 
area. The winner of the 
contest will be award-
ed a $1,000 scholarship 
to TSU. 

The members of the 
React Ambulance Ser-
vice wish to thank 
everyone involved in 
baking of the food for 
our Thanksgiving 
Bake Sale November 
20. We also wish to 
thank those who 
bought the baked 
goods and donated to 
our ambulance ser-
vice. You all are 
responsible for making 
this a tremendous suc-
cess. We received 
$543.15 which is going 

A War-On-Drugs Rally will 
be held Saturday, Dec. 4, 
beginning at 7 p.m. at the 
Siebert Elementary School 
in Eastland and all county 
residents are urged to attend 
this important, free meeting. 

Featured will be a film 
"Epidemic", a TANE 
(Texas Alcohol Narcotics 

As a service to the 
community, Cisco 
Junior College will of- 

300F. Remove from 
fire, add vanilla. 
(6) Quickly sprinkle 
soda over surface of 
mixture and stir 
vigorously until mix-
ture is light and fluffy. 
Pour immediately on 
prepared buttered 
pans. Tilt pan and 
spread as thin as possi-
ble. 

Lenell's cooking hint 
is to grease your board 
or pan very generously 
with butter and the 
peanut brittle will run 
out thinner.  

toward the purchasing 
supplies. You, the peo-
ple of Rising Star, are 
to be congratulated 
because of you we are 
able to serve you bet-
ter. 

For the next several 
weeks, if you have 
need for our am-
bulance, Call 643-3791 
(Bro. Lewis Wilker-
son) or 629-1728 
(Eastland 	Coop 
Dispatch.) This is 
because of the con-
tinued hospitalization 
of Mr. John Bishop. 

Education) speaker, a 
MADD (Mothers Against 
Dangerous Drugs) presenta-
tion and Sheriff John Morren 
and Inmate and other 
special presentations. 

TANE speakers are also 
going to be in a number of 
churches the following Sun-
day morning worship ser-
vices. 

count on automobile in-
surance rates covering 
bodily injuries, proper-
ty damage, medical 
payments and collision 
coverages. Good for 
three years, the dis-
count may be renewed 
by retaking the Defen-
sive Driving Course. 

Enrollment fee must 
be paid by 3 p.m. on 
December 6. No late 
registration fees will 
be accepted. 

For more informa-
tion or to register call 
or come by the Presi-
dent's office at Cisco 
Junior College. 

RECENT 
NEW 

SUBSCRIBERS 

Marilyn WilsonAbilene 
Cross Plains Oil Field 
Supply 	Fort Worth 
Angela Altizer 

Newbury, Ohio 
Millard Jacobs 	. Los 
Angeles, Calif. 
Oleta Spradlin . Moore, 
Okla. 
Nelda Lee 	Odessa 
Annie Cook . Comanche 
Nophlet Hill. . Abilene 
J. L. Murdock .Rising 
Star 
Heritage Realty....De 
Leon 
Sue Gordon ..Missouri 
City 
Sybil Westerman 

Rising Star 
Louise Barr 

Sacramento, Cal. 
Delor a Kirnmell 
	Carbon 

The 30th Annual 
Eastland County 
Pecan Show opens in 
the courthouse lobby 
Friday, Dec. 3. Some 
of the finest pecans in 
the county will be on 
display. 

The pecan show will 
include about 180 en-
tries of high quality 
pecans representing 
over 40 different 
varieties. It will also 
include a bake show 
featuring delicious 
pecan pies, cakes, can-
dy, nut bread, and 
cookies. There will 
also be a pecan center-
piece class. 

The show is being 
sponsored by the 
Eastland County 
Pecan 	Growers 
Association and the 
Eastland Chamber of 
Commerce. James 
Wright, Chamber of 
Commerce manager, 
invites everyone to 
come and see the best 
quality pecans in 
Texas, as well as prize 
baked goods. 

Plaques will be given 
for the three champion 
entries and rosettees to 
the reserve champion 
entries. Ribbons will 
be awarded to the first 
three place entries of 
each variety. In addi-
tion, ribbons will be 
given for the largest 
pecan and the smallest 
pecans. 

Last year's show 
was one of the largest 
ever with 225 entries. 

The Leon Valley 
Angus Association will 
meet 	Monday, 
December 6, at 7:00 
p.m. at the Best 
Western in Eastland, 
for the quarterly 
meeting. Officers and 
directors will be 
elected for 1982-83. 

The highlight of the 
evening will be a pro- 

The Saturday Club 
will meet at 3:00 p.m. 
December 8, in the 
home of Pauline Hud-
son with Dorothy 
Shook as co-hostess. 

Roll call-a favorite 
Christmas song. 

1st Monday 
City Council 
Eastern Star 

Each Monday 
REACT Classes  

Dan Childress, presi-
dent of the pecan 
growers association, 
thinks there will be 
fewer entries this year 
because of the small 
pecan crop in 1982. 
However, the quality is 
expected to be very 
good. 

The first place 
pecans in each class 
will go to the regional 
pecan show next week. 
All other pecans will be 
sold after the county 
show closes at noon 
Saturday. Shelled 
pecans kernels will 
also be sold at the close 
of the show. 

Anyone producing 
pecans may enter the 
Pecan Show. Each en-
try consists of 43 
pecans. All entries 
must be entered at the 
Extension Service of-
fice by 4:00 p.m. 
Thursday. 

On Friday morning, 
the pecans from each 
entry will be weighed, 
shelled and kernels 
weighed to determine 
the number of pecans 
in one pound and the 
percent kernel. 

The weight of the 
pecans and the percent 
kernels are two impor-
tant factors in deter-
mining winners, along 
with appearance, col-
or, uniformity, and 
texture. Judges will be 
Horticulturists and Ex-
tension Specialists 
from Texas A&M 
University. 

gram brought by 
regional manager of 
the American Angus 
Association, Waymon 
Ashley on the subject, 
"Up to Date Informa-
tion For Angus 
Breeders." Associa-
tion president, Dr. 
Leon Woods of 
Brownwood invites all 
area 	livestock 
breeders to attend. 

4tAttx 

The Lakewood 
Recreation Center will 
have their Christmas 
party December 10th 
at 6:30 p.m. 

The Ladies Lun-
cheon at Lakewood 
Rec. Center has been 
cancelled for this 
month. 

Everyone Invited 

Basketball Tourney 
Set at CIC 

fer a Defensive Driv- 

ecipes Worth 
i ianngdC7ofurrosine D6  elcoepm.mberin6 

Boding
•  
, the Science Hall Lec- 

ture Room. Fee for the 
• course is $20. 

The Defensive Driv-
ing Course is an eight-
hour classroom course 
designed to improve 
driver skills and at-
titudes, especially in 
emergency situations. 

Drivers who com-
plete the training are 
eligible for a 10% dis- 

War-On-Drugs Rally 

Scheduled For Saturday 

Defensive Driving 
Course Is Monday 

Leon Valley 

Angus Association 

MEETInGS  

REPORT OIL FIELD THIEVES 

1.800-01L-COPS 
TOLL FREE • REWARD 



NOTICE 

Foet, Depends* 
Win Develop*, 
Pik* Drop stem 
Ohba Star TAUS 

Sand and Caliche 
• Hauling 
Willie hull 

Phone: 643-5431 

SERVICE 
207 E. 6th St., Cisco 
(Breckenridge Hwy.) 
Cleaning-rodding-
recoring-auto-truck-
tractor radiators-
heaters. New radiators 
and heaters. Auto gas 
tanks cleaned-repaired. 
Open Monday thru Fri 
day, 8 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

ail 442-1547 Cisco. tfc  

LUNCEFORD 
ROUSTABOUT SER-

VICE 

Have spray rig; will 
paint tank batteries, 
pump jacks. 
Ph:643-1515 or 643-2646 
Home: 643-7183 
64tc 

1•0.' 	 447, 

Buddy Cook Residential 
and Commercial. 
Refrigeration and 
Plumbing. 
PH: 817-842-5950 

Rising Star 

DUGGAN SONS 
CONSTRUCTION & 

PLUMBING SUP- 
PLIES 

Why go out of town for 
your plumbing supplies 
when Duggan Sons have 
all your needs right here 
in your own town? 

Call us at 643-3188 or 
drop in at 106 South 
Main St. next door to 
Trails West in Rising 
Star, Tx. 

If we don't have it we 
will get it for you. 
18-4tcall 

( CARD 
OF THANK;)  

We wish to send out a 
special thank you 
along with our love to 
the wonderful friends 
in Rising Star. For the 
love, sympathy and 
concern of our recent 
loss of a loved one. The 
lists of caring friends 
are too long to name 
each one. But special 
thanks go to the 
wonderful members of 
the First Baptist 
Church and close 
neighbors for their 
greatly appreciated 
help. Sincerely, 
Kenneth & Sandra 

Ridens & Family 
Rocky Seale, Terry & 

Kathy Seale 
Mary Bollong & Fami-

ly 

lacTiffEcati 

NOTICE: Carpet 
cleaning-heavy sham-
poo followed by cold 
water rinse, extractor 
removes all dirt into 
barrel. Is your  carpet 
flooded.?.  
Have machine 
remove or extract water 
from carpet. references 
in Rising Star. 
Ph: o15)356-55M59ike Boyd, 
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counties $6 per year; Other 
Texas counties $8.50 per 
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U.S. except APO's. 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 2,1982 

Rate Increase Announced • 
Effective November 

1, Advertising display 
rates are being raised 
$.10 per inch. 

Classified advertis-
ing will be $3.00 for the 
first 25 words and $.05 
for each word over the 
25. 

Subscription rates 

November 1, Eastland 
and adjoining coun-
ties...$6, other Texas 
counties...$8.50, out-of- 
state...$12, 	and 
foreign...NONE. 

The subscription 
card files are set up so 
that all subscriptions 
expire each January. 

80 Pinto Wagon, power steer. 
ing and brakes, air condi-
tioning, automatic transmis-
sion, low miles $3995. 
Johnston Ford 7254181. 

80 Subaru Wagon, 4 wheel 
drive, air conditioning, very 
good condition, one owner 
$4250. Johnston Ford 
7254181. 

FOR SALE: 1979 Mercury 
Cougar, good condition, 
$3300.00. If interested call 
Jim Kennedy 629-1704. TF 

81 Escort, 2 Dr Hatchback, 
automatic, air conditioning, 
AM-FM 	Cassette, 
$3962,Johnstoo 	Ford 
725-6181. 

80 Monza Coupe, Automatic, 
power, air, super clean, 
economical $3825, Johnston 
Ford 725-6181. 

FOR SALE: Sporty, 
economical vehicle. 1974 
Toyota Celica ST; air, 
AM/FM radio; automatic; 
good tires; good condition. 
$1,995. See at 1201 S. Seaman 
St. Tf 

81 Mercury Cougar, 4 dr. ab-
solutely the cleanest, nicest 
one you'll see anywhere, on-
ly 5995, Johnston Ford 
725-6181. 

77 Mercury Grand Marquis, 
4 door, loaded with all 
power, AM-FM tape, 54,000 
miles, one owner, $4000, 
Johnston Ford 7254181. 

Internation 4 wheel drive, 4 
speed; a tough work pickup 
$1295, Johnston Ford 
725-6181. 

81 Pickup-Ford 3/4  ton, 6 cyl., 
4 speed, air cond., $5895, 
Johnston Ford 725-6181. 

78 Ranger pickup-VS, 
automatic, 	air, 
$3515,Johnston 	Ford 
725-6181. 

78 T-Bird-automatic, air, 
leather seats, good school or 
second family car $2500, 
Johnston Ford 725-6181. 

81 Explorer- 302 V8, 
automatic, AM-FM stero, 
low miles, extra clean, only 
$6995, Johnston Ford 
7254181. 

New-$49 Under Factory 
Invoice-all 1982 Ford cars 
and pickups in stock. 
Johnston Ford 725-6181. 

CARD 
OF THANKS 

irucker Auction Compan 
Monthly Consignment Sales 

First Saturday of Each Month 

MERCHANDISE CONSIGNMENTS ACCEPTED, 
• Estate, Form, and Luquidation Sales Also Conducted 

Contact FRED TUCKER-Licensed Auctioneer 7:00 p.m. 

(T4082-1152) At (817)629-1956 - Approximately 

41111):01mile off FM2563 in FLATWOOD COAAAAUNITY 

ATTENTION HUNTERS & TRAPPERS 
Fur buyer will be in Rising Star 

at Truck Stop (on Hwy. 36 W) 

each Saturday from 12:10 p.m. till 1.15 p.m. beginning Dec 4th. 

We buy green and dry furs of all kinds. Skin case all furs. (like op- 

possums), not open up the middle We also buy deer hides Well handled 

furs bring TOP PRICES! 

Northwestern Fur Co. 

Colorado City, Tens 

Red Veale 

• 

((ClASSIFIE13 ADS sure to get resiii5) 

Thank you for the 
flowers, cards, visits 
and prayers while I 
was in the hospital. A 
special thanks goes 
Dr. B. T. Carpenter 
and his staff for tht:ir 
care. 

F. W. Pittman. 

FOR SALE: 
Drive a little, save a lot on 
your mobile home. Double 
wide and singles; several to 
choose from. Eastland 
Direct Factory Outlet. In-
terstate 20, Olden, Texas 
Ph:817-653-2432 FHA financ-
ing and conventional. 

FOR SALE: INFLATION-
BUSTIN' SPECIAL: For 
summer and fall fix-up. Us-
ed AluminuM printing plates 
(size 2 by 3 feet, .009 thick), 
reg. 75 cents each, NOW 
FOR LIMITED TIME to 
help you get patching, in-
sulating, and other fix-up 
work done, ONLY 50 CENTS 
EACH. Available at 
Eastland Telegram during 
business hours. tf 

FOR SALE: Used haydite 
building blocks for sale. 
Commercial size, price 
negotiable. See at Gibsons, 
Eastland. TF 

FOR SALE: Quilt tops. M. J. 
Dukes, 	202 	Horton 
St.,643-4372.48-1tp 

Coastal Hay for sale also 
1973 MFG Boat with 75 HP 
Chrysler Motor. Call after 
4:30, 643-3157.48-1tp. 

Used sheet iron in good con-
dition. Glen Henry 643-2854. 
48-2tc. 

PIANO FOR SALE 
• Wanted: Responsible party 

to assume small monthly 
payments on spinet/console 
piano. Can be seen locally. 
Write: (include phone 
number) Credit Manager, 
P.O. Box 478 Lockhart, TX 
78644-0478. 
46-3tc. 

Ni Vetch for sale $40 cwt 
643-3275.47-2tc 

	I 
For Sale: Sudan and Kline 
grass ha y- regular bales. 
Call 647-1155 or 647-1182. TF 

NOTICE 

NOTICE-Hunters & trappers 
, we will be in Rising Star to 
buy furs starting Dec.2 on 
Tues., Thurs.,& Sat., 
4:00-4:30 at Gulf truck stop 
on Highway 36. B&B Fur 
Co.47-6tp 

For a comlimentary facial 
or if interested in having a 
party of 2 or more guests and 
winning a product of your 
choice. Call Mary Kay Beau-
ty Consultant, Penny Rust, 
643-3127. 

Siding, roofing, remodeling, 
room additions, storm win-
dows replacement windows 
& storm doors, call collect, 
National 	Exteriors. 
817-559-6725. 47-2tc 

Lost in Rising Star German 
Shepard Female (mostly 
black) dog, about 6:00 a.m. 
Tues. Nov. 30. Jumped out of 
pickup while getting paper 
at Barber Hills. Reward for 
return. Call Luther McClung 
817-643-3667.48-1tp 

Garage Sale Saturday 
December 4, 8:30 to 9:00 
p.m. Couch, chair, womens 
sweaters size med., some 
boys clothes size 10-14, a few 
Christmas decorations, girls 
clothes size 12 & more. Helen 
Donham, 3 mi. S. of Rising 
Star. 48-1tp 

Large porch sale, womens 
large clothes, mens clothing, 
dishes, books, wood heater & 
misc. Fri., Sat., & Sun. 300 S. 
Main.48-1tp 

HAVE YOU GOT LAND 
YOU WOULD SELL? WE 
ARE BADLY IN NEED 
Of acreages from 1 to 1,000, 
improved or unimproved. 
Give us a call: 893-6666 or 
893-5898, De Leon. 

COGBURN REALTY 
Our 24th year selling in your 

REAL FSTATE: 
I have a variety of homes 
and land listed. Let's talk. 

Louis A. Mayfield 
Broker 

817-643-4073 

*********ik********* 
FOR SALE: 

* • 2 Bedroom house with * 
* water well and garden 1: 
* spot 302 Joyce Si 
* Phone 643-501140-tic 	* 
:******************% 

FOR SALE: 4 bdrm. brick 
house, 2 story, 2 bath, dining 
rm., all electric, central heat' 
& air. Large lot, water well, 
7 large pecan trees & con- 
crete 	cellar. 	Call 
915-862-6386. 
42tfc 

For Sale ll6 acres, deer & 
turkey country, near Sipe 
Springs, $480 an acre. Call 
weekdays after 6 p.m., 
anytime weekends. Mrs. 
Floyd Jones, 817-643-6815. No 
owner financing. 

For Sale-4 room house & 
bath, totally covered in rugs. 
Has to be seen to be ap-
preciated, 303 Cooper St. 
47-4tc 

1% acres in Rising Star city 
limits, old 4 room house, out 
buildings, large trees, $5,000. 
Heritage Realty, De Leon 
817-893-2084.47-4tc 

For Sale: Large commercial 
building in downtown Cisco, 
across from the soon-to-be-
remodeled Hilton Hotel 
Museum. Ideal for retail 
sales, food service or central 
offices. 50 by 100 feet, with 
pretty front, and two large 
double loading doors, at 
back; one onto alley and the 
other only concrete pad at 
back. Adaptable for many 
uses in what is going to be a 
high-traffic area of the city. 
One block from the new bank 
location. Call 629-2413 for 
details. tf 

• 

WANTED 

Wanted: Quail lease, 500 
acres up. Box 843 
MalaKoff, Tx. 75148, 
214-675-8363. 
46-3tc. 

WANTED: A house in the 
country with acreage for a 
garden and space for 
animals. Will help take care 
of catle or work out rental 
arrangement. If interested 
write: 

Andrew Friesenhahn 
234 Walnut 

Stephenville. TX 76401. 

We thank each one 
who remembered us in 
this time of sorrow 
with cards, food, sym-
pathy and most of all 
your prayers. May God 
Bless each one of you. 
Family of W. P. Lyon 

PORTABLE BUILDINGS 

817-643-3104 
Hwy. 36E Rising Star 

SHAKLEE PRO-
DUCTS: Do you really 
get a balanced diet? Let 
me tell you about Dr. 
Shaklee's Slim and 
Trim Plan. 

We also carry natural 
food supplements, con- 
centrated 	bio-
degradable household 
cleaners, natural skin 
care products, toiletries 
and baby products. 
Barbara Jo Kanady, 
Shaklee Distributor 
PH: 643-5791 

GROUP HEALTH 
INSURANCE 

THE TRAVELERS 
Eastland County Farm 

Bureau 
643-5951 	TC 

CAKES 

for special occasions 
Birthdays, 
Thanksgiving, 
Halloween, 

Christmas. 

643-5431. 
Brenda Ezzell 

For your metal 
building needs get a 

Second Opinion 
Rolston Metal 

Building Systems 
915-698-1721  

CARD 
OF THANKS 

It is with deep ap-
preciation for each one 
that remembered us 
during the loss of our 
mother, 	Sophie 
Busbee. Thank you for 
the prayers, visits, 
calls, cards, flowers 
and food. May God 
Bless each of you. 
BOB & BETTY 

BUSBEE 
THOMAS & THEDA 

BUSBEE 
GERALDINE 
BUSBEE & GRAND- 

CHILDREN 
BENNY GALE 

BUSBEE 

I want to say thanks 
to these folks who com-
forted me in my sor-
row in the passing of 
my sister, Margaret 
Moore:Snova Walker, 
Mary Carroll, Stella 
Hill, Inez Robertson, 
Rada King, Pauline 
and Jr. Witt, Belle 
Harris, and Gracie 
Ogle, for the beautiful 
pot plant; Daisy and 
Hulon Erwin for the 
flowers they sent for 
Margaret; and Bro. 
Williams for dropping 
in. My Love, 

Sadie Erwin 

Deal Friends, I 
sincerely thank each of 
you for the many ways 
in 	which 	you 
remembered me while 
I was in the hospital. 
For your prayers, 
visits, cards, and for 
the pajamas. What 
wonderful people you 
are. Thank the Lord 
for everyone of you. 

A. P. Smith 

SERVICE 

HUTTON INSULATION 
Blown-in Cellulose 
Fiberglass Batts 
Acoustical Ceilings 
Free Estimates 
725-6683 	37-tfc. 

RUST & SONS 
FENCING 

CONTRACTORS 

Pipe Line and general 
fencing construction. 

Rt. 1, Box 120, Rising 
,Star,Tex. 76471 

PH: 817-643-3137 - 

D. & E. HOME IM- 
PROVEMENT 
Vinyl Siding, Remodel- 
ing, 
Insulation, Storm Win- 
dows, 
Doors, Screens & Panel- 
ing, 
Painting inside & out- 
Concrete Work. 
P.O. Box 623 

' Rising Star,Tx.76471 
Ph: 817-643-3606 
"We Do It All.".  

OLIVER WEST 
Water Well Service 

2% ml., So. Rising Star 
% to 2 H.P. in stock 

817-643-4683 
Call Anytime 

Need things fixed up 
around the house? Need 
a new cabinet, kitchen 
or bathroom? Or 
wooden furniture made 
or repaired? Call Joe 
Campbell, Campbell's 
Cabinet 	Shop, 
817-842-5526. Rt. 5 Box 
107B, Comanche, Tx. 
76442. If no answer, call 
817-643-2251. 26-6mo. 

YOU WON'T NEED A 
PUSH with a Continen-
tal Battery in your car 
this winter. Free bat-
tery check and free in-
stallation. 
CENTRAL AUTO 

PARTS 
801 East Central 

COMANCHE, TEX. 
76442 

Ph: 915-356-3925 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

REPORT 02 FIELD TREVES 
CALL 1.800.011-COPS 

TOIL POOL 
PISC 
	

(Amon 

II $5000 REWARD 
P•T•01.11.11.00.1.V...41/V CO.J.11. 

Like clear glass, the 
lens of a normal eye is 
transparent. If the lens 
becomes cloudy or 
opaque, the person has 
a cataract. 

The Texas Medical 
Association says 
cataracts can develop 
because of injuries, 
medications, radiation 
or diseases in the eye 
or elsewhere in the 
body. Cataracts may 
be present at birth 
through inheritance or 
faulty embryo develop-
ment, or they may 
arise during early 
childhood. 

The most common 
type, however, is 
associated with aging. 
The cells of the lens 
age like the cells of the 
skin. As they age, lens 
cells become less 
transparent. 

Because use of the 

Publisher H.V. 
O'Brien has announced 
that advertising rates 
of the Eastland County 
Newspapers will be in-
creased on NoVember 
1st of this year. 

The Eastland County 
Newspapers consists 
of The Cisco Press, 
The 	Eastland 
Telegram, The Ranger 
Times and The Rising 
Star. Advertising may 
be placed for any one 
of the four papers or 
for a combination of 
the four. 

Local rates will be 
increased 10 cents per 
column inch, from 
$1.90 per column inch 
for one paper to $2.00 
per column inch. For 
any two papers the 
new rate will be $3.00 
per column inch, for 
any three it will be 
$4.00 and for any four it 
will be $5.00. 

Repeats of the same 
ad will be half-price, if 
there are no changes 
and no editions of the 
paper are skipped. 

Monthly displays 
will be increased by 
one dollar per paper 

eyes is not a cause of 
cataracts, resting 
them will not prevent 
cataract development. 
Nor will eye drops, 
ointments, injections 
or any exercise pre-
vent cataracts or stop 
their development 
once begun. The 
degree to which they 
impair vision varies. 

Surgery is currently 
the only procedure us-
ed for removing 
cataracts. The laser, 
used to treat other eye 
disorders, is not used 
to remove cataracts. 

Cataract surgery 
has a high success rate 
and need not be 
delayed until the 
cataract is "ripe," 
meaning the patient no 
longer can see through 
it. The operation 
should be considered 
when the obstruction 
interferes with the per-
son's ability to function  

per column inch. For 
one paper, the rate will 
be $6.00 per column 
inch; for two, the rate 
will be $9.00; for three, 
the rate will be $13.00; 
and for four, the rate 
will be $15.00. No mon-
thly display ads will be 
accepted smaller than 
2 columns by 2 inches. 

Eastland County 
Newspapers will no 
longer offer mini-
billboard (1x1) ads for 
the classified pages. 

Classified ads will be 
$3.00 for one insertion 
(up to 25 words) in one 
paper. Repeats of the 
same ad will be $2.00 
per time. A card of 
thanks of reasonable 
length will be $5.00. 
Advertising 

deadlines will be Mon-
day at 5 p.m. for the 
Thursday edition, and 
Thursday at 5 p.m. for 
the Sunday issue for 
the 	Eastland 
Telegram, Cisco Press 
and Ranger Times. 

The advertising 
deadlines for The Ris-
ing Star will be 4 p.m. 
Tuesday. 

satisfactorily and 
when glasses no longer 
improve sight suffi-
ciently. 

The lens of the eye is 
located within the 
eyeball and just behind 
the pupil (black cen-
tral hole) and the iris 
(color area surroun-
ding the pupil). 
Cataract operations in-
volve a cut into the 
eye, made under the 
upper eyelid. Through 
the incision, the cloudy 
lens (caaract) is 
removed wholly or in 
pieces. 

In some cases, the 
ophthalmologist may 
implant a plastic, ar-
tificial lens into the eye 
when the cataract is 
removed. Or the per-
son can wear glasses 
or contact lenses to br-
ing images back -into 
focus. With successful 
surgery, a person may 
expect better vision. 

Cataract Surgery Has 
High Rate of Success 
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SALE 
Last Chance to Save at Least $35 
Continental's Soft Touch Sale ends December 3rd. So let us show you 
the advantages of Touch Call service. Place your order now and 
catch the phone company in a weak moment! 

We're even waiving our service connection charges until December 
3rd. 

Call your nearest Continental business office for details. While you're at 
it ask about the custom calling features. You may be surprised at just 
how soft a touch we are. 

r 	- 
Beat Inflation 

/ Buy Your Christmas Gifts At 

Willie's Ceramics 11  
203 N. Oak Eastland 
Our Finished Items Reduced 

To Our Cost. 
10% of on all other items 

siipzlies 
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The 
Rising Star.=:- 

Main Street 

i,...4 , V 	For top quality replacement parts , A 

for your cars, trucks 
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and tractors, ke, 

come see us at 
.15  
V ' 

Cross Plains AutOt 
. 
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	toYou 	
Words 	From 

Alone 
Cannot Tell 

There are lots of 
places in this world, in- 
cluding 	Central 
America, 	that 
Americans are not 
welcome to some of the 
populace. This small 
percentage of people 
can be extremely vocal 
and cause trouble for 
us even though the ma-
jority of the people are 
warm and friendly. 
Many of the minority 
are rabid communists, 
others profess other 
causes such as land 
reform. In most cases 
they express their 
views with violence. 
America-or the United 
States is a symbol of 
freedom-freedom of 
choice-freedom of ac-
tion. It also is a coun-
try which some feel 

• ave exploited the poor 
and made many gifts 
to local governments 
which in some cases, in 
turn have oppressed 
the citizens and its 
politicians 	have 
pocketed the money. 
This is reflected in big 
cars, fine homes, large 
bank buildings, and 
other trappings of 
wealth. 

Dissident people 
gather in groups or 
small bands and 
decide to do something 
about the situation as 
they view it. Often a 
Cuban trained leader 
provides smuggled 
weapons and local peo-
ple are trained to use 
them. 	Strangely 
enough, many of these 
rebels are young 
women who sometimes 
assume leaderships of 
guerilla activities. 
Local people who hve 
seen them at work say 
they are worse and  

meaner thhan men in 
their group. 

American intitutions 
such as McDonald's 
hamburger have often 
borne the brunt of 
guerilla displeasure. 
McDonalds, all owned 
by local people, have 
been burned to the 
ground several times 
in El Salvador. This 
hamburger chain has 
been extgremely 
sucessful and is the an-
titheses of communist 
thought. A few weeks 
ago the McDonalds in 
Guatemala City was 
burned down by 
guerillas-their regular 
customers were so in-
censed that they pitch-
ed in to help clean up 
the mess. In a couple of 
days they were serving 
"hamburguesas" out 
the back door and soon 
all was completely 
rehabilitated. 

Other local brands of 
chain fast-food stores 
popular in Central 
America are Kentucky 
Fried Chicken, Burger 
King, Burrito King, 
etc. 

In addition to 
destroying 	such 
American economic 
symbols, the guerillas 
also take delight in 
harassing 	the 
American Embassies 
everywhere. A car will 
pass by the building 
and several occupants 
will shoot at the win-
dows...and disappear. 
Occasionally a car will 
be abondoned and it 
will explode with great 
violence rattling win-
dows for miles around. 
The embassies often 
respond by building 
large steel fences 
around our buildings  

and covering windows 
with overhanging 
structures similar to 
pill boxes of the 
Maginot line. 

This week I worked 
out of the Embassy in 
Guatemala City. Dr. 
Jones, my Aggie 
veterinarian stationed 
there wheeled us 
quickly into the em-
bassy parking lot sur-
rounded by a fence of 1 
inch square rods, 12 
feet tall. On the gate 
were local police and a 
special 	forces 
policeman all heavily 
armed and looking us 
( especially me) over 
very carefully. The en-
trance to the building 
is through a sort of 
barn-garage. Just in-
side the door peaking 
out is a special forces 
guard with a sub-
machine gun, other 
special forces guards 
with weapons drawn, 
and a U.S. Marine in 
jungle fatigues armed 
with an M-16 rifle. To 
enter, one must have a 
picture identification 
card and all persons 
entering regardless of 
ID must have their 
brief cases searched 
and pass through an 
airport-type metal 
detector. As you prc-
ceed further into the 
building, you are 
observed by T.V. by 
other guards. Before 
you can get to the up-
per floors you must 
press certain buttons 
in sequence. After 
that, it is relatively 
easy. You can walk 
about at will as long as 
you have your picture 
badge displayed. Of 
course, if you want to 
visit with some VIP 
who could be targeted 
for extermination you 
will find that you will 
call on the phone in ad-
vance and someone 
will meet you at a 
large bullet proof  

glassed enclosure 
leading to the usual of-
fice area. I suppose 
one could get used to 
such 	protective 
devices, but I often 
thank the Lord that I 
can put on some jeans 
and a non descript 
shirt and travel 
throughout the city-
hoefully secure in the 
knowledge that no one 
wants to assasinate a 
country horse doctor. 
However, one must 
always be "street 
wise"— that is, don't 
carry a wallet, no 
jewels or expensive 
watch, and keep your 
hands on your ID and 
small amounts of 
money or travellers 
cheques. Seldom will 
you be molested unless 
you become loud and 
boisterous...and some 
ugly Americans do. 

The embassies go to 
great trouble to protect 
its officials - 3 weeks 
ago I was at a meeting 
in Bogota, Colombia. I 
was escorted to the air-
port by an ad-
ministrative officer in 
a "bullet proof" car -
that is - all windows 
are double with plastic 
material which should 
stop all but the most 
explosive penetrating 
small arms fire. We 
have all received in-
structions on driving 
habits. Use the center 
lane so you can't be 
conveniently ap-
proached on the 
drivers side; don't 
drive too close to the 
car in front; keep your 
eyes open to traffic 
flow; if possible slow 
down so you won't 
have to stop for traffic 
lights; don't stop in 
event of a minor traffic 
incident; Don't stop for 
persons trying to flag 
you down or standing 
in your lane of traffic. 
If attacked, speed up, 

At this time, 
offer available 

only In: May 

bump the car having 
the attackers if 
necessary, drive for 
cover, etc. Since all of 
our vehicles are mark-
ed on license plate as 
international mission 
or diplomatic officials -
perhaps we are mark-
ed for harrassment - or 
worse. Then there are 
some who have pro-
blems through un-
marked. 

The Meltons, local 
Guatemala americans, 
Tom and Nita, 62 years 
of age, had worked 
hard all their lives and 
wee ready for retire-
ment in the land where 
they had lived for the 
past 7 years - They 
found their dream 
ranch, 3500 feet 
altitude, 350 acres with 
a beautiful view of the 
hills and not too far 
from the Pacific 
ocean. For 2 years they 
gathered together the 
lumber, brick, and 
special items which 
was going to make 
their place a dream 
home. Special carved 
wooden doors, an elec-
trical plant, silver ser-
vice, beautiful wooden 
furniture, hand made 
in the mountains of 
Guatemala and El 
Salvador, and hun-
dreds of trinkets and 
memorabilia from 
Toms work around the 
world. It was almost 
complete-the roof was 
on and it was beginn-
ing to look real 
"homey." Then they 
came-15 Indians with a 
half breed leader-all 
with 	automatic 
weapons-"Give us 
your money"-Tom 
emptied his pockets- 
- G iv e 	us 	your 
guns"-we don't have 
any. The group 
brought out the mat- 

dies and with Tom's 
own diesel oil the house 
was drenched-wouldn't 
burn 	quickly. 
Everyone is mad-
again, "Give us 
money"-and as Tom 
turned his pockets in-
side out there were 
three bursts of 
automatic weapon fire-
Tom fell, shot in the 
back with 15 rounds. 

Go home lady-they 
said to Nita-we don't 
want you here! The 
house begins to burn 
and doesn't stop until 
its a pile of ashes. 

These people did 
nothing in their life but 
help the people in 
Guatemala. They 
weren't capitalist, 
politicians..just plain 
folks who loved the 
land. 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald 
Powell announces the 
birth of a baby girl, 
Lacey Michelle. She 
was born Nov. 16th & 
weighed 8 lb. 8 oz. & 
she was 201/2" long. 
Lacey was born at 
Brownwood Regional 
Hospital. 

Grandparents are 
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Bur-
cham of Rising Star 
and Mr. & Mrs. Ken-
neth Powell of Bangs. 
Great Grandparents 
are Mr. & Mrs H.E. 
Hudson. 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 2,1982 

"News From the 
	Republic" 	 

Exerpts from newspapers of the Texas Republic 
1836-1845 

A nurse at Middlesex offensive, by making 
Hospital, lately died in your clothes smell, 
consequence of having then wash your mouth, 
kissed a patient who and brush your teeth. 
was suffering under a What man delicacy 
violent fever. Kissing would presume to ad-
is a dangerous thing dress a lady with his 
for females to meddle breath smelling of 
with under any cir-  onions? Yet, tobacco is 
cumstances. Matagor-  equally odious. The 
da Bulletin, August 2, tobacco smoker in 
1838. 	 public is the most 

selfish animal im-
If you have con-  aginable. He perserves 

tracted the habit of in contaminating the 
smoking, be careful to pure and fragrant air, 
practice it under cer-  careless whom he an-
tain restrictions, at noys, and is but the fit-
least so long as you are ting inmate of a 
desirous of being con-  tavern. Smoking in the 
sidered fit for civilized streets or theatres is 
society. The first mark only practiced by shop- 
of a gentleman is a sen-  boys, 	pseudo 
sitive regard for the fashionables, and the 
feelings of others. "swell 
Therefore smoke mob."Telegraph and 
where it is likely to Texas Register March 
prove least personally 14,1837. 
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Continental Telephone 
of Texas 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 

302 Chestnut 
Baird, Texas 79504 

(915) 854-1555 

How Grateful! We All Are For The Tremendous Welcome 
Eastland County Has Extended To Us... 
Especially During Our Construction & Preparation Period, During The 
Formal Opening And The General Acceptance Of Our Firm As A Part Of This 
Wonderful Area. You've Made It Happen & We Alledge Ourselves To Serve 
To The Best Of Our ABility. 

We Look Forward To The Future With You. 

"Thank You" 
Sincerely, 
Frank White, Mgr. 

And All The Employees Of Super Duper Who 
Appreciate You & The Opportunity To 

Serve You. 
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Complete Drilling Services 

OTIS DRILLING INC. 
303 S. Madera 817/629-2040 

Gene Clift 
Vice-President & 
Drilling Superintendent 
24 Hour Service 

Drill From 2500 ft. to 6500 ft. 

26 Years 

Experience 

Well Maintained Rigs 	Radio Controlled 
Reliable Experienced Crews 

817/629-8162 Unit 9862 

Many Satisfied Cusomers 

ACE WELL SERVICE INC. 
-Dole Jones- 

Completions - 

Workovers • 

Swabbing 

Roustabout Crews - 

Rods & Tubing 

Fully Insured For Customers Protection 
Radio Equipped 
IC 	200 5 Nihnon 

Call Doy Or Night 

539.5439 

CARROLL ELECTRIC SERVICE CO 

HWY. 69 	 EASTLAND, TEX 
OILFIELD ELECTRICAL MAINTENANCE AND CONSTRUCTION 

24 HR CALL 

TC 

HOLE DIGGERS 
BUCKET TRUCKS 
TRENCHERS 

RADIO DISPATCHED 

OFFICE: 817 /629-2842 
or 629-2311 

NIGHT: 647-3945 

4th Annual 

JOINT VENTURE 
FOR CRIPPLED CHILDREN 

OILFIELD EQUIPMENT 
AND 

SERVICES 
SALE 

1 p.m., Wednesday, December 1, 1982 
Abilene Civic Center 

Abilene, Texas 

Benefits the West Texas Rehabilitation Center and the handicapped Of the southwest 
Abilene San Angelo Snyder 

Central Office 4601 Hanford, Abilene, Texas 79605 

For more information about participation in the 

Joint Venture for Crippled Children, call (915) 692-1633 

Oil Belt 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 2,1582 

Snow Oil May Get 21 Barrel Per Day Producer 
The No. 1 Gardenshlre, a 

developmental try in 
Stephens County's T&P 
Survey, is scheduled to be 
spudded two miles east of 
Frankel!. With projected 
total depth of 2,200 feet, the 
well will be in an 80-acre 
lease in the Stephens 
Regular Field. Stan 
Williams, 	Inc. 	of 
Breckenridge is listed as the 
operator. 

first production figures for 
the No. 6 M.K. Courtney "A" 
a new pumpiing oiler in 
Eastland County's JMJ 
Field. 

the rate of 36 barrels per 
day. It bottomed at 1,440 feet 
and will produce from per-
forations in the Cross Cut 
Formation, 1,370 to 1,371 
feet. 

The No. 8 pumped at the 
rate of 32 BOPD. It aslo went 
to 1,440-ft. bottom and was 
perforated to produce from 
an interval in the Cross Cut 
Formation, 1,366 to 1,367 
feet. Both wells will pump on 
open choke. 

mation, the well was taken to 
4,096-ft. bottom. It will pro-
duce from a perforated in-
terval 3,507 to 3,514 feet into 
the wellbore. 

Location is in a 480-acre 
lease, H&TCRR Survey, Sec-
tion 41. 

Located five miles nor-
theast of Cisco, the well 
pumped at the rate of 45 bar-
rels of oil per day - plus 
100,000 CFD casinghead gas. 
Tubing pressure was gauged 
at 65 PSI. 

the No. 3 J.A. Beard, the well 
indicated capacity to pro-
duce 8 barrels of oil per day 
on an open choke. 

The location is four miles 
northeast of Eastland, in a 
160-acre lease in the H&TC 
Rr Survey, Eastland County. 

Bottomed at 4,249 feet, the 
well will produce from an in-
terval of perforations 3,490 to 
3,506 feet into the hole. The 
pay formation was first en-
countered at 3,490 feet. After entering pay at 3,500 

feet in the Marble Falls For- 

Snow Oil Co., operating out 
of Ft. Worth has recorded a 
successful developmental 
well in the Green Show 
Field. It is the No. 3 BY. 
Dudley, showing potential 
for 21 barrels of oil per day 
on an open choke. 

Drillsite was in a 146-acre 
lease in the Maryan Clark 
Survey, four miles southwest 
of Romney, in Eastland 
Camty. 

The well was drilled to a 
total 2,731 foot bottom after 
entering the pay structure at 
2,631 feet. It was perforated 
to produce from an interval 
2,631 to 2,644 feet 

The Loving Field gained a 
new gas producer when the 
No. 1 Tomlin 73 was com-
pleted by A.E.C. Oil & Gas, 
Inc. of Weatherford, one 
mile northwest of Eolian. 

Locations have been stak-
ed for three developmental 
wells in Eastland County's 
Midkiff Field, 10 miles south 
of Cisco. The wells are aim-
ed at oil production in the 
Adams Branch Formation. 
They are designated as the 
Nos. 1 through 3 A.A. Stover, 
all carrying permit for 
1,200-ft. total depth. The 
operation will be in a 
112-acre lease in the James 
Gans Survey, Seciton 77. 
Dallas Energy Development 
Corp. is the operator. 

Southeatern Resources 
Inc. of Rising Star has filed 

Located in a 20-acre lease 
in the Mary Ann Clark 
Survey (Lot 7, Barse 
Livestock Commission ), the 
well bottomed at 2,800 feet 
and will produce from per-
forations 2,644 to 2,650 feet. 

The Dudley well showed 
ability to yield 78 barrels of 
oil per day on an 18/64 choke. 
Flowing tubing pressure 
came in at 200 PSI. 

A 1,500-ft. Eastland county 
wildcat for oil or gas is 
scheduled for spudding 
about one mile east of 
Romney. It will be know as 
the No. 1-A Sims et al, with 
Mark Snyder Trustee listed 
as the operator. The location 
is in an 82-acre lease in the 
H&TCRR Survey, Lot 53, 
Block 3. 

A natural gas developmen-
tal well has been successful-
ly completed three miles 
northwest of Eolian by 
A.E.C. Oil & Gas of Weather-
ford. The new Stephens 
County producer, designated 
as the No. 1 D. Tomlin 70, is 
situated in a 480-acre lease in 
the Blind Asylum Land 
Survey. 

It was drilled to total depth 
of 4,370 feet and will produce 
from a perforated interval 
3,904 to 3,909 feet into the 
wellbore. 

Showing daily potential to 
yield 171,000 CF gas on a 
.25-inch choke, the well was 
given an absolute open flow 
rating of 180,000 CFD. 

The well showed daily 
potential for 10 barrels of oil 
and 100,000 CF casinghead 
gas on an open choke. Pro-
duction will be from an inter-
val 3$27 to 3,832 feet. Well's 
total depth was 4,009 feet, 
with tap of pay logged at 
3,827 feet. 

gas per day and was rated at 
a lofty 13,400,000 CFD on ab-
solute open flow. It is in a 
412-acre lease block in 
Eastland County's S.H. Key 
Survey, A-1244. 

The operator took the hole 
to 3,500-ft. bottom and per-
forated for production 3,296 
to 3,360 feet into the hole. 

Pumping oil at the rate of 
41 barrels per day, plus 
88,000 CF casinghead gas, 
the No. 1 Carl Gorr "A" has 
been finaled in Eastland 
County's Kleiner Field by 
Katlaco Drilling Inc. of 
Tahoka. 

The drillsite was two miles 
north of Cisco. 

Bottomed at 4,173 feet, the 
well will produce from a set 
of perforations in the Lake 
Sand, 3,570 to 3,588 feet into 
the wellbore. 

The operation is in a 
40-acre drilling unit in the 
SPRR Survey, Sec. 508. 

A new producer has been 
brought on line in Eastland 
County's Green Show Field, 
eight miles northwest of Ris-
ing Star. It is the No. 1 B.F. 
Dudley "C", a venture of 
Trinity Exploration of Fort 
Worth. If no 

R.D. Caraway, indepen-
dent operator from Cisco, 
has successfully completed 
two pumping oilers in 
Eastland County's Madewell 
Field, 10 miles southwest of 
Cisco. 

The wells are designated 
as the No. 2 and No. 8 Tex-
felt. They are in a 120-acre 
lease in the H&TC Survey, 
Section 111, Block 3. 

The No. 2 well pumped at 

/1 
Oilfield-Commercial-Residential 

Gary Lindsey 
629-2213 

answer call: 647-1485 

202 S. Hilcrest 

Eastland 

A new oil producer in the 
Eastland Regular Field has 
been finaled by Snow Oil Co. 
of Ft. Worth. Designated as 

Sheets Exploration, Inc. of 
Breckenridge has revealed 
plans to drill a 3,500-foot 
developmental probe in the 
Stephens Regular Field, 
within the city limits of 
Breckenridge. The well will 
be located Ina 811-acre lease 
in Stephens County's Lunatic 
Asylum Lands Survey and is 
to be designated as the No. 2 
Ward Heirs. 

Mir 	 

Individual wants to pur-
chase royalty or over-
rides. Call Jim 
McMillen 214-2334752 or 
Bob Plunk 214-349-498k 

ts 

Oil Production 
Down During July 

AUSTIN, Tex.-Railroad 
Commission Chairman Jim 
Nugent announced that 
Texas ail apctlx yells pro-

,duced 406.5374,027. Met of gas ._ 
in July 1982, down 10.96 per-
cent from field runs a year 
earlier. 

On a .25-inch choke, the 
well showed ability to yield 
up to 162,000 CF gas per day. 
The absolute open flow came 
in a 170,000 CFD. Location is 
in a 160-acre lease in 
Stephens County's Blind 
Asylum Land Survey. 

A.E.C. took the hole to 
4,360 foot bottom and per-
forated for production 3,084 
to 3,090 feet into the hole. 

At a location seven miles 
south of Breckenridge, 
Thomas C. Callan of Wichita 
Falls has completed the No. 
Curry "D", a new oiler in the 
Stephens Field. 

Drillslte was in a 40-acre 
lease in Stephens County's 
TE&L Survey. 

A sturdy wildcat well has 
been completed two miles 
south of Carbon by Dallas-
based Carla Petroleum Inc. 

Carla's No. 1 Jackson flow-
ed at the rate of 1,527,000 CF 

produced gas in July totaled 
155,682,1 04 	Mcf, 	and 
reflected a 20.8 percent 
decrease from the .year-
earlier month. 

Texas gas production in 
July came from 229,959 oil 
and gas wells. 

In June 1982, Texas wells 
produced 491,085,900 Mcf of 
gas. Marketed gas produc-
tion in June totaled 
405,388,346 Mcf. June exports 
of Texas-produced gas total-
ed 159,899,551 Mcf. 

Through the first seven 
months of this year, Texas 
produced 3,584,181,618 Mcf of 
gas. For the same period, 
marketed gas production 
totaled 2,992,466,334 Mcf. 
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XERXES 

1400 W. Overland 
Abilene. Texas 
1-800-592-4459 
915-673-8238 

XERXES 

Fiberglass 

CORPORATION . A SUBSIDIARY 

Gunbarrel 
Trail 

79601 

TC 

I noon* we- ITOPACI4 rams 
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Oilfield Tanks and 

Seperators 

WATS 1.800-592-4459 
Bus 915-673-8238 
Res 915-695-4623 
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TANK 

West 
Day 
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Oil Well 

50-Barrel 

Texas 
or Night, 

Chemical 

& HAULING 

Squeeze 

Disposal 
817-442-4341 

Truck 

and 

. 

CLEANING 

Stimulation 

System, 

Service 

Cisco, 

Services 

Inc. 

. 

0 0 o 

Texas 
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BOTTOM 

Coll 

Vacumn Marketed gas production 
totaled 415,675,290 Mcf and 
reflected a 12.95 percent 
decrease from the July 
volume. Marketed produc-
tion is the total gas to 
transmission lines, carbon 
black and plant fuel and 
lease use. 

Gas exported from Texas 
in July totaled 216,400,590 
Mcf. Exports of Texas- 

Many Good And Sincere Individuals 

Snow 
Oil Plaza 

Pipe & Supply 

Drilling Corp. 

Well Service 

Petroleum 
Lana Leasing 

Terry Patty 
TC 

Off (817) 629-8521 

Linda Nelson 

R. (817) 629-8123 

Computer Analysis 
Of All Logs 

Computer Preparation 
Of Subsurface Structure Maps 

647-3324 ,,o, 

• 

give little thought to the question of values when we should measure 
them in terms of personal worth in everything he buys, enjoys or does. 
For example, some folks will buy real estate without any kind of 
evidence of title disregarding the fact that the principal value of the 
purchase is in the title, not in the land itself or the improvements 
thereon. This kind of thinking costs property owners thousands of 
dollars annually which could be saved and a part of the savings wisely 
spent for an abstract of title or title insurance. 

Eastland County Abstract Company 

THE FIRST NATIONAL BANK 

\TC  
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NEWLY REMODELED OFFICE 
Space for rent near square it Eastland. 

Three offices and reception area Grabble. 

(Approximately 500 square feet. WE rent 

en or al. TF 

Smith, Verett & Parker 
207 So. Laser Eastland, Tex 6294901 



The Winning Recipes 
Leanne Brown, Senior 

Meat Loaf Roll 
1 package (10 ounces) 
chopped broccoli 
2 pounds hamburger 
2 eggs 
3/4  cup soft bread 
crumbs (about 1 slice 
bread) 
1/4  cup catsup 
1/4  cup milk 
1/2  teaspoon salt 
11/4  teaspoon pepper 
1/4  teaspoon dried 
oregano leaves 
1 teaspoon salt 
1 package (3 ounces) 
smoked sliced ham 
3 slices mozzarella 
cheese, each 3x3 in-
ches, cut diagonally in-
to halves (optional) 

Rinse frozen broccoli 
under running cold 
water to seperate; 
drain. Mix hamburger, 
eggs, bread crumbs, 
catsup, milk, 1/2  teas-
poon salt, the pepper 
and oregano. Pat ham- 

• burger mixture into 
rectangle, 12x10 in-
ches, on piece of 
aluminum foil, 18x15 
inches. Arrange broc-
coli on hamburger 
mixture to within 1/2  

inch of edges; sprinkle 
with 1 teaspoon salt. 
Arrange ham on broc-
coli. Roll up rectangle 
carefully, beginning at 
10-inch side and using 
foil to lift. Press edges 
and ends of roll to seal. 
Place on rack in 
shallow roasting pan. 
Cook just until cheese 
begins to melt, about 1 
minute longer. (Center 
of meat loaf may be 
slightly pink due to 
ham.) 8 servings. Do-
ahead Tip: After roll-
ing, cover and 

ell 

refrigerate meat loaf 
no longer than 24 
hours. Cook as 
directed except in-
crease first cooking 
time to 11/2  hours. 

HOMINY 
CASSEROLE 

Sue Ann Osborne, 
Senior 
3 or 4 cans hominy 
(yellow) drained 
1 cup grated sharp 
cheese 
1,2 cup chopped onion 
1/4  cup or more bellpep-
per, chopped 
1 can cream of celery 
soup 
1 can cream of 
mushroom soup 
Salt, pepper, Tabasco 
sauce 
1/2  stick butter 
1 cup Chow Mein 
Noodles over top 

Mix ingredients. 
Pour into 9x9x2 pan or 
equivalent size baking 
dish. Top with noodles. 
Bake in 240° oven for 1 
hour. Serves 6. 

Broccoli-Cauliflower 
Salad 

Melissa Bailey, Junior 
1 cauliflower, chopped 
1/2  lb. grated longhorn 
cheese 
1 bunch broccoli, chop- 
ped 
1/2  lb. bacon, fried crisp 
and broken into small 
pieces 
Few green onions 
chopped 
Dressing 
1 carton sour cream 
1/2  cup buttermilk 
1/4  cup vinegar 
1/2  cup sugar (or Sugar 
substitute) 
1/2  cup Miracle Whip 

Multi-grain Honey 
Bread 

(makes 2 loaves) 
Tabitha Hutton, Junior 
Place in a large mixing 
bowl: and mix 3 cups 
whole wheat flour or 2 
cups plus 1 cup rye 
flour 
2 pkgs. yeast plus 1 t. 
more 
1 T. salt 

Place 21/4  cups 
water, 	cup liquid 
shortening, 1'3 cup 
honey in saucepan. 
Heat to very warm, 
add to dry mixture, 
beat until smooth. Add 
1/2  cup Bran and 1/2  cup 
corn meal and 1 '2 cup 
oatmeal. Beat until 
smooth. Mix in enough 
all-purpose flour 
(about 2 to 3 cups) to 
make dough easy to 
handle. Turn dough on-
to floured board and 
knead for about 10 min. 
adding flour to board 
as needed. Dough 
should be smooth and 
elastic. Place in greas-
ed bowl, greased side 
up. Cover and let rise 
to double in size (about 
1 hr.). Punch down, 
divide into havles. 
Cover with bowls for 15 
min. Flatten each '/2 
with hands into rec-
tangle 18x9 inches. 
Fold cross-ways into 
thirds. Roll up tightly, 
beginning at one of the 
open ends, fold ends 
under loaf. Place in 2 
greased pans 9x5x3 or 
84'2x4x1/2 x21/4  inches. 
Let rise until double. 
(about 1 hr.) Heat oven 
to 375 degrees. Bake 
until deep golden 
brown and sounds 
hollow when tapped (40 
to 45 min.). Remove 
from pans, cool on wire  

rack. 

Cracker Jacks 
Patricia Ray, Junior 
2 cups brown sugar 
1'2 pound butter 
1 cup white corn syrup 
1 cup raw peanuts 

Boil together for 5 
minutes. Remove from 
heat; and 1/2  teaspoon 
soda and 1 teaspoon 
vanilla. Pour over 2 
gallons popped corn 
remove unpopped 
kernels and spread in a 
shallow baking dish. 
Bake at 250 degrees F. 
for 1 hour stirring 
every 15 minutes. Pour 
out on wax paper; 
break apart. Will keep 
for weeks in a covered 
container. 

Crispy Oven Bake 
Chicken 

LaTonya Caraway, 
Sub-Junior 

1 medium chicken (cut 
up) 
Salt and pepper to 
taste 
25 soda crackers 
3 tsps. chili powder 
3/4  stick of oleo or but-
ter 

Start with a freshly 
washed cut up chicken. 
Sprinkle with salt and 
pepper. Turn the 
chicken over and salt 
and pepper again. Set 
oven heat at 350. Melt 
oleo in oven in a 
12"x8"x2" baking 
dish. Place 25 soda 
crackers in a plastic 
bag. Close the bag 
tightly and roll 
crackers with a rolling 
pin until the crackers 
are crushed into fine 
crumbs. Pour crumbs 
into an open plate and 
chili powder. Remove 
melted butter from 
oven in the baking  

dish. Dip each chicken 
piece in the melted but-
ter; then roll in the 
cracker crumbs before 
placing in the baking 
dish. Place coated 
chicken in the oven for 
1 hour. Check for 
tenderness and make 
any 	adjustment 
necessary in the oven 
heat. Return to oven 
for about 30 more 
minutes. (According to 
personal 	taste). 
Remove chicken to a 
serving dish and gar-
nish. 

Layered Salad 
Kelli Whatley, Sub-
Junior 
1 head of lettuce 
Onions-green or large 
one 
Bell Pepper 
Water Chestnuts 
Small box English 
peas-not thawed 
Chop fine (cup) 
celeery to make a 
layer. 
Salt and Pepper this 
along as you layer. 
Layer of grated 
Mozerelli Cheese. 
Using a large bowl or 
9x13 dish 

Start with a layer of 
small cut lettuce 
a layer of onion 
a layer of slice bell 
pepper 
a layer of frozen peas 
layer of salt and pep-
per 
layer of water 
chestnuts 
layer of celery 
layer of cheese 

Top with 1 cup 
mayonaise. Salt, pep-
per and little sugar. 
Sprinkle with Par-
misan Cheese before 
serving. This is better 
if you can let it set in  

the refrigerator over-
night before serving. 

Relish Tray With Dill 
Weed Dip 

Stacey Wright, Sub- 
Junior 
1 cup sour cream 
1 cup salad dressing 
1 Tbsp. Dill Weed 
1 tsp. garlic salt 
1 tsp. season salt 

Combine all ingre- 
dients and chill 1 hour. 
carrots 
cucumbers 
olives 
cherry tomatoes 
green onions 

Slice and pare. Ar- 
range around dip. 

Quick Wheat Bread 
With Date Butter 

Albany Sargent, Sub-
Junior 
11/2  c. whole wheat 
flour 
1 c. all-purpose flour 
1/2  c. quick-cooking 
rolled oats 
1/2  c. packed brown 
sugar 
1 tbsp. finely shredded 
orange peel 
2 tsp. baking powder 
12 tsp. salt 
134 c. sour milk 
1 slightly beaten egg 

c. chopped walnuts 
Wheat germ 
Honey 

1/2  c. pitted dates, snip-
ped 
14 c. water 
1/2  tsp. lemon juice 
Dash salt 
1/2 	c. 	softened 
margarine 
Orange 	slices 
(optional) 

In large bowl com-
bine whole wheat flour, 
all purpose flour, oats, 
sugar, orange peel, 
baking powder, baking 
soda, and salt till well  

blended. Add milk and 
egg; stir just till ingre-
dients are moistened. 
Stir in the 1/2  c. 
walnuts. Grease a 
11/2-quart casserole 
dish; sprinkle lightly 
with wheat germ. Pour 
batter into casserole. 
Bake in a 350 degree 
oven for 50 to 60 
minutes or till bread 
tests 	done. 	If 
necessary, cover loaf 
with foil during the last 
15 minutes of baking. 
Cool in casserole for 10 
minutes, turn out onto 
wire rack. Brush top of 
loaf with honey. Serve 
warm or cool with 
Date Butter. 1 loaf. 

In a small saucepan 
cook dates, uncovered, 
with water, lemon 
juice, and salt over 
medium heat till mix-
ture is cool. Whip 
margarine till fluffly 
or light, gradually beat 
in thickened date mix-
ture. Turn into bowl; 
cover and chill. 

Golden Corn 
Shane Caraway, Pre-4-
Her 
1 pint pkg. of home 
frozen sweet corn 
Salt and pepper to 
taste 
2 Tablespoons butter 
1/2  cup water 

Place frozen corn in 
sauce pan. Add other 
ingredients. Cover and 
cook over low to 
medium heat until 
corn is fully melted. 
Lower heat and sim-
mer 10 minutes. 

Kindergarten Patties 
Heather Wright, Pre-4-
Her 
1 cup dry milk  

1 cup rolled oat 
1/2  cup peanut butter 
1/4  cup honey 
1/2  cup Basic Carob 
Syrup' 
1/4  cup boiling water 

Mix all ingredients! 
With oiled hands shape 
into 11/2 " balls. Allow 
to stand 30 minutes. 
Serves 30 patties. 
*Carob Syrup 
1 Cup Carob Powder 
1 cup Water 

Volunteers For 

Court-Watching 

Being Sought 
Court-Watching 

Volunteers are being sought! 
People Against Dangerous 

Drugs P.A.D.D.), an 
organization whose goal is to 
create a drug-free environ-
ment for the healthy growth 
of young people, has a 
number of working commit-
tees, one of which is the 
Court-Watchers Committee. 

The purpose of this com-
mittee will be to have 
members sit in on drug-
related trials to find out the 
results of each prosecution. 

At least 21 people are need-
ed to commit one day a 
month for one year as a 
Court-Watcher. That would 
be 12 possible days a year in 
which the volunteer would 
need to show up and then on-
ly if a drug-related trial were 
going on that particular day. 
The volunteer would fill out a 
form at the close of the day 
and mail it to the chairper-
son. 

Persons wishing to 
volunteer for this important 
task may write Court-
Watchers, Box 29, Eastland, 
TX 76448. 

THURSDAY, 

DECEMBER 2,1982 

Pre-Christmas Sale 
ANY MENS OR BOYS SOCKS IN STOCK, 

Your Choice 	  

TODDLER GIRLS' TIGHTS, Fits To Size 3 
Assorted Colors 	 2 For $4.00 

r- 
TODDLERS FOOTED PAJAMAS, Our Reg. $8.95 	 $6.95 

GIRLS SCARF & CAP SET, Assorted Colors, 100% 
Accylic, Or 

BOYS OR GIRLS CAP & GLOVE SET Your Choice 	$5.00 

These would make nice children's gifts. 

G.E. LOUDMOUTH 8 TRACK TAPE PLAYER 

WITH AM—FM RADIO 	  

STAR EXPLORER AM BAND RADIO & NITE— 

LITE, ONLY 	  

BOYS2- PIECE PAJAMAS, To size 7 	  

PANASONIC AM—FM TRANSISTOR RADIO, 

2 Models, Your Choice 	 $20.00 

PANASONIC AM—FM TRANSISTOR RADIO- 

With Quartz Clock 	 $31.95 

$7.50 

$54.95 

$9.95 

$1.00 

	  $12.00 

WOODEN RECIPE BOX, Only , 	  $2.95 

SET OF 4 LIBBY ACCENT GLASSES, 12 Ounce 	.$2,95 

SOLAR POWERED CALCULATOR 

GENERIC EXTRA DUTY D, C OR 9V BATTERIES, 
7  TO PACKAGE, Your Choice.. 59' OR 3 PKGS. FOR $1.50 

ENTIRE STOCK OF CLOCKS, INCLUDING BATTERY, 

ELECTRIC, KEY WOND, TRAVEL 

& WALL 	 25% OFF OUR DISCOUNT PRICE 

OLD MAN & WOMAN BISQUE FIGURINES 	 $11.95 PAIR 

OLD MAN FISHING BISQUE FIGURINE 	 $5.00 

ALL BRONZE MUSIC BOXES 	  $9.95 

5 STYLES WOOD SPICE RACKS, 
Complete With Bottles, Your Choice, 

LITTLE LINDA HAIR BARRETTES & 
PONYTAIL HOLDERS 	 

Never Needs Batteries. 	  $12.95 

25% OFF 

Polasiod Film 
POLAROID 

Time Zero SX 70 Film. 	$6.95 
POLAROID 

600 Film Double Pack 	$15.85 
Guaranteed And In Date 

Hey Kids 
Santa will be at Cross 

Plains Discount Sat., 

Dec. 4th, from 2:30 to 
C. 

5:30 p.m. 

He will have candy 

for all the boys and 

girls. 

Be sure to come see him, 

and you can have your picture 

made with him on his sleigh. 

Be Seeing You! 

MANY OTHER OTHER GIFT ITEMS TO CHOOSE FROM. 

OUR SHELVES ARE STOCKED. 

Bibles 
Giant Print Bibles, priced 	$11.50 

$10.00 
New King James Version 
Bibles 

cross Plains Discount 
MAIN STREET 	 CROSS PLAIN 	 PH. 725-6113 



Hutton Insulation 
BLOWN-IN INSUUT1ON 
Saves Blown.Up Energy Bills  

•Blown-in 
BLOWN IN INSULATION 	Cellulose 

*Acoustical Ceilings 
*Fiberglass Batts 

FREE 
ESTIMATES 

FULL THICKNESS 
WALL INSULATION 817-725-6683 

Gou,dry 
iimetFREAL ESTATE 

BARBARA LOVE. INC. 	HIGHWAY 80 EAST 

Roacsatk 

 

EASTLAND TEXAS 7 64 40 

Majestic 
Theatre 

d 629-1220 

One Showing Only Eadi Evening 
Open 7:30 Show Starts At 7:50 P.M. 

NOW SHOWING 
"CLASSIC" 

"A dream movie. A 
classic tale of 
enchantment:' 

-PAL/LINE KAEL. NEW YORKER 

" IMAGINATIVE" 
"One of the most beautiful 
fantasy-adventure movies 

ever made. The 
millions who see `E.T.' will 

stay rooted to their seats, 
astonished at what 

movies can do:' 
-DAVID DENBY. NEV. YORK IA 	E 

A STEVEN SPIELBERG FILM 

THE EXTRATERRESTRIAL 

A STEVEN SPIELBERG FILM E T 
THE EXTRA-TERRESTRIA1 

DEE WALLACE PETER COYOTE HENRY THOMAS AS ELLIOTT 
4ISIC BY JOHN WILLIAMS WRITTEN BY MELISSA MATHISON 
PRODUCED BY STEVEN SPIELBERG & KATHLEEN KENNEDY 

DIRECTED BY STEVEN SPIELBERG A UNIVERSAL PICTURE 
(*eve 	k 614 !leee re Ter.) !I'D  rid int-LIN Iota 

Drive-In Ranger Theatre 
Ranger 647.3802 

One Showing Only Each Evbning 
Open 7:30 Showtime 8:00 p.m. 

Friday, Saturday, Sunday 

This film is not a sequel to 
"THE AMITYVILLE HORROR" 

• 
• r• 

Five years ago, a family fled their 
home in Amityville, New York 

with their lives. 

The previous owners 
weren't so lucky... 

this is their story! 

AMITYVILLE Il• 
THE PCLE•EcS5ION 

DINO DE LAURENTIIS 	• 
AMITYVILLE II. THE POSSESS/ON 

JAMES OLSON BURT YOUNG FR/TANYA ALMA 
ANDREW PRIME JACK MAGNER DIANE FRANKLIN 

MOSES GUNN • "Turn" 	• , LALO SCHIFRIN 
SAM 0"STEEN •-• • • •• • 	FFIANCO (ac,IACOMO 

• . •• 	PIERLUICA BASILL 
• .•BERNARD WILLIAMS 

- 	• TOMMY LEE WALL ACE 
• .,- 	'MURDER IN AMITYVILLE" ..HAMS HOLZER 

• .. . IRA N. SMITH . • STEPHEN R GREENWA,LD 
.-•• • •-• •• DAMIAN() DAMIANI 

R so•m•Kgs• • 

moitimi alma ammo 001oc.,•srmor  NM ion l r ao,  ow in awe, n0 oft 1••• 

  

Cynthia Wood Coaches Girls 
Basketball at RSHS 

Serill="1111111,1tottiews 

• 
I 

r  

Mrs. Jack Millwee 
and children spent 
Sunday with her 
parents The Layne 
Cotters in Baird. 

Visitors of Mrs. 
Ruby Boswell this past 
week wereMr. & Mrs. 
Recie Jones of 
Stephenville, Mr. & 
Mrs. Chesley Auten of 
Whitney, Mr. & Mrs. 
Travis Boswell & Mr. 
Herman Boswell of 
Arlington, Mrs. Ruby 
Murdoch and Mrs. 
Maggie Smith of Ris-
ing Star. 

Mr. & Mrs. John 
McKeehan visited with 
Mr. & Mrs. A. M. King 
and Mrs. Stell (Davis) 
King at Breckenridge 
Sunday afternoon. 

Mrs. Clifton Hord 
and Bell Humphries of 
Baird visited with 
friends here Tuesday. 

Mrs. Maggie Smith 
and Mrs. Ruby Mur-
doch visited in the Her-
man Anderson home 
Sunday. 

Visitors in the N. L. 
Leonard home this 
past week were Mr. & 
Mrs. Charles Gardner 
of San Antonio, Mr. & 
Mrs. Johnnie Turner 
and children of Clyde, 
Mr. & Mrs. Gayle 
Leonard of Fort Worth, 
and Mr. & Mrs. J. D. 
Rye of Albuquerque, 
New Mexico. 

Mrs. Thelma Price 
had the misfortune of 
falling and breaking 
her hip Sunday. We  

hope for her a suc-
cessful and speedy 
recovery. 

Mr. & Mrs. T. A . 
Weaver attended the 
funeral of Wayland 
Caffey, Monday, at 
Comanche and burial 
at Sidney. 

Mr. Carl Houser & 
sons David and Brent 
of Cypress visited with 
friends and got in some 
hunting this past week. 

Mr. & Mrs. Whittle 
spent Sunday with 
their daughter and 
family Mr. & Mrs. Hijl 
at San Angelo. 

Personal 

Mr. & Mrs. Mutt Car-
roll spent Thanksgiv-
ing day at the home of 
Mr. & Mrs. Brad Car-
roll, in Tolar, Texas. 
Other guests were 
Charles, Kathy and 
girls of Tolar, also 
Mrs. Horace Witt and 
Junior of Rising Star. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
Wilson and Penny of 
Lewisville visitied 
their parents Mr. and 
Mrs. 0. L. Burns and 
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton 
Wilson Thanksgiving. 
Robert was happy that 
he was able to get a 
deer while hunting.  

Star public school 
system and to the 
teaching profession is 
Cynthia Wood, who 
considers teaching a 
challenge and says, 
"Teaching is an ex-
perience that every 
parent should have." 

Her teaching duties 
include accounting, 
typing, FOM and 
coaching girls basket-
ball in both high school 
and junior high. Of the 
basketball teams Wood 
remarked, "We have 
potential," but the 
team members need to 
get as much as they 
can from practice ses-
sions, both in listening 
to the coach and carry-
ing out instructions. 

Although new to 
teaching, Wood coach-
ed women's basketball 
teams in Stephenville 
for two seasons. 
She is a 1973 

graduate of May High 
School and received 
her BS from Tarleton 
in 1976. Upon gradua-
tion from college she 
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Eugene Palette who 
live at Rt. 2, Rising 
Star. Mr. Wood's 
parents live at 
Bandera. 

DECEMBER 5 
Vivian Koonce 

DECEMBER 6 
Wade Ratliff 

DECEMBER 7 
Wesley Killion 

DECEMBER 8 
Shelley Gray 
LaJuan Killion 
Bill Maynard 
Pauline Hudson 
LaRue Holamon 

DECEMBER 9 
Kay Gray 
Sandy Elliott 
Peggy (Burns) Wilson 
Bobby Zellars 
Eddie Murphy 

DECEMBER 10 
Fay Calloway 
Mrs. James Arm-
strong 
Mickie Holmans 

v Mrs. W. M. Looney 
• DECEMBER 11 : 
; Alyne Siekman 
: David Griffin 
: Alice Harris 
: J. C. Christian, Jr. • • • • • • • 
• • • • • • • • 
• •  

After 	skipping 
Thanksgiving week, let 
us turn in good 
numbers 	this 
Thursday--and all 
through the month. We 
already have some ex-
citing events planned 
for December. You 
won't want to miss 
anything. 

This Thursday, 
December 2, the 
DeLeon Quartet and 
their wives are going 
to be with us. It is 
always a joy when they 
present to us one of 
their beautiful pro-
grams of great Gospel 
singing. Do come ear-
ly, because they usual-
ly sing in the morn-
ings. 

Our new ceiling fans 
have been installed. 
They were donated by 
the Ageing Americans 
Organization, and 
Howard White, their 
daughter and son-in-
law, Pat and Joe Nix-
on, and Clyde Griffin 
hung them. We are so 
proud of this new addi-
tion to the comfort of 
our building—and, so 
grateful to these 
wonderful people who 
made it possible. 

Sunday, November 
21, the Bible Baptist 
Church had their 
Thanksgiving dinner in 
our club building. They 
were favored with 
some fine Gospel sing-
ing by the Switzers, of 
Santa Anna. The 
Church made a 
generous donation to 
our club for the ue of 
the building. 

We especially ask 
that all the Starbrites 
be in attendance at our 
Thursday (December  

2) meeting. We will be 
practicing for our 
engagement at the 
Brownwood Christmas 
Fest. We may practice 
again that night. We 
are to leave Friday at 1 
p.m. to go to the Fest, 
for we like to have time 
to look around at 
everything before time 
to begin our part of the 
entertainment. 

That is about all the 
news for this week. See 
you on Thursday. Vaya 
con Dios, Amigos. 
Elizabeth. 

CATTLE FUTURES 

Cattle futures prices 
are really not reliable 
as forecasts of future 
cash market prices, 
says a livestock 
marketing economist 
with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension 
Service, Texas A&M 
University System. 
Similarly, 	these 
futures prices also do 
not reflect current 
market conditions in 
the cash market and 
are, therefore, a poor 
market news source. 
While recent futures 
prices have drifted 
lower and lower, caus-
ing a depressing effect 
on the current cash 
market, cattlemen 
should not despair 
because these futures 
prices have little to do 
with what actual cash 
cattle prices will be 
down the road. While 
the futures market can 
be an effective 
marketing tool if 
understood and used 
properly, it can lead 
many cattlemen 
astray if used incor-
rectly. 

THURSDAY, 
DECEMBER 2,1982 

Personal 
	I 

Mr. & Mrs. James 
Roach and two sons of 
San Angelo were holi-
day visitors in the 
home of Lottie Roach. 
Other Thanksgiving 
dinner guests were 
Sharolyn, Franklin 
and Laura Cox. 

Mrs. Irene Crawford 
was hospitalized in 
Eastland Memorial on 
Friday. 

Visitors of Mr. & 
Mrs. L. B. Forbes dur-
ing Thanksgiving were 
his sister, Mrs. J. B. 
Shirley and husband of 
Wickett; the Forbes' 
daughter and husband, 
the Leon Thompsons of 
Monahans; and a 
granddaughter of 
Midland, Mrs. Bruce 
Madison and her 
children Andy, Casey 
and Boo. 

Merlene Somerford, 
a daughter, also en-
joyed the holidays with 
family members while 
Jake went hunting and 
bagged two turkeys. 

Visiting in the home 
of the Jim Ratliffs dur-
ing the holiday 
weekend were Jim's 
nephews, Danny, 
Rickey and Randy 
Scheffel and their dad, 
Eldie. 

This was Eldie's first 
hunting trip in 30 years 
and he downed a quail 
with the very first shot, 
the first time he had 
fired a gun in the 30 
years. 

AFP 	 

629-8391 629-1725 
EASTLAND 

NEAR SCHOOLS-4 bdr. 1% baths on 2 lots. El 
NEW BRICK 3 bdr. 2 baths, fireplace, wet bar. E2 
ASSUMABLE LOAN, Large 3 bdr., 2 baths. E3 
OWNER FINANCE 2 bdr. 1 bath. Seaman St. E4 

CHARMING 2 STORY 4 bdr beautifully decorated. E6 
LIKE NEW older brick, 4 bdr. 1% baths. E7 
IDEAL LOCATION, 3 bdr. 1% baths, .67 acre. EIO 
SPECIAL PRICE, frame 3 bdr., 2 baths, den. Ell 
FAMILY ROOM, fireplace, 2 bdr. 1 bath brick. E13 
TASTEFULLY REMODELED 4 bdr. 3 bath, extras. E14 
REMODELED frame 3 bdr., central beat. Neat. E8 
NEW HOMES UNDER CONSTRUCTION, Call for details. 

SMALL EQUITY 2 bdr.l 811) rie 11%% loan. GI 
Ce 

MUST SELL large home, garden spot, cellar. G2 
UNIQUE 3-yr. old brick with furnished apt. G3 

OTHER 
BUY, LITTLE MORE THAN RENT, 2 bdr. Cisco . 01 
OMEN, Small borne, 15 Iota, large trees. 02 

el

Eva=  RANGER, 3 bdr., 1 bath, large corner lot. 03 
CISCO, partially remodeled 3 bdr. 1 bath. 04 
RUING STAR, 1111:0's borne needs TLC, on 8 Ac. 05 

f motile hi301e..21011.111ISILextras• 06  ,' EXEC. HOME, 5 lots, assumable loan. 07 
3 lots with utilities, totally fenced. CM 

PEGGYE SWAFFORD 
647-1050 

Sipe Springs News 
New to the Rising 

took a position in cor-
porate sales with a 
chemical firm. Later 
she was head of the 
computer department 
in the Stephenville 
hospital. When she and 
her husband, Leonard, 
moved to her old home 
area, she took a job 
with Holley Chevrolet. 
Her husband is the Ag 
teacher at Cross 
Plains. 

The Woods have a 
four-year-old son, 
Christopher, and live 
on land her father 

farms. Mrs. Wood's 
parents are Mr. & Mrs. 

•	  • 
• • 10.75% Financing 
• 
• • 
• On All 1982 Ford Cars • 
• • • • • • • • 
• • REBATES • 

• 

• On Pickups, Vans & Broncos 
• 
• 
• 

UP TO $1,000 00 

• • 
▪ Bring Your Trade & Save Money 

;Johnston Truck! 
& Supply, Inc. 

• • 

:Cross Plains 725-6181 tic: 
• 

Moving to Eastland County? or anywhere In U.S.A. Call 

Toll Free 1-800-525-8910 Ext. 4365 for information. (No 

Rentals Please) 
-4 

LAKE LEON 
MOBI1F. HOME, large deeded lot, 3 bdr. 1 bath. L2 
DEEDED LOT, 2 bdr. 1 bath mobile home, extras. L3 
NEAR LAKE LEON, off FM2461, large lot. LA 

HOUSE AND ACREAGE 
58.8 ac., Large home, total elec., city water. HAl 
4.99 ac., 3 bdr., 13/4  bath rock home, h/a. HA2 
GORMAN, new brick 3 bdr., 2% wooded acres. HA3 
GORMAN, 5 ac., oak trees, 3 bdr. 2' bath home. HA4 
3 ac. So. of Eastland, 3" yr. old brick home. HAS 
CARBON, 7.9 ac. coastal, double wide mobile home. HA6 
8.41 ac. edge of Eastland, 2 bdr. home, city water. HA7 
SPACIOUS BRICK home on 4.38 ac. Lake Leon area. HA9 
RANGER, rock home on 1 ac. up to 21 ac. Nice. HA10 
CROSS PLAINS, 116 ac., custom brick home. HAM] 
KOKOMO, 3 bdr. frame on 1 ac., cellar, well. HAl2 

ACREAGE 
114.5 AC. NE of Eastland_ Tanks, trees, will divide. Al 
.725 AC. So. access of I-213. near 2 exits. A2 

5 AC. West of Rangerd21111ater• A3  SMALL tracts So. of 	u, molding sites. A4 
142.0 AC. coastal & cult_ tanks, wells, barn. A5 
12% AC. near Lake Leon on pavement. Staff water. A7 
08 AC. SW of Cisco, 45 ac. cleared, rest timber. A8 
74.139 AC. 4" Mi. NW of Rising Star, Irrigated. A9 
TWO 8 Ac. tracts SW of Cisco, good coastal. A10 
.748 Ac. 2 Mi. N. of Lake Leon dam_ Wooded. All 
187% Ac. 70 ac. field, rest pasture, tanks, well. Al4 
91.87 Ac. on FM571 SE of Lake Leon, trees, minerals. AIS 
28.12 AC W/I-20 frontage, Ranger. Pens, shed, tanks. Alb 
RISING STAR, 8 ac. w/older home, owner carry. A17 

COMMERCIAL 
OFFICE BLDG. on Seaman, owner carry. Cl 
4-PLEA APTS. 2 bdr., 1 or 1% baths. FHA. C2 
3 RENTALS, large lot, fenced, garage. C:1 
HWY. III E. near 1-20, large bldg y ac. C5 
MAIN ST., Eastland, 6 rooms or re-do. CO 

HAZEL UNDERWOOD 	BARBARA LOVE 

629-1188 	 647-1397 
	.mmenne, 

-r 

• 

• 



Our Christmas Gift To You 

Open House 
December 4 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Refreshments 	Door Prises 

The Wishing Well 
FLOWERS AND GIFTS 

118 N. Main 	Rising Star 

643-2023 
Naitalait*********************************  
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PAT MAYNARD REAL ESTATE 
An assumable 93/4% loan on this one! A 3 

bedroom, 11/2  bath, brick home. Seperate den, 
utility room and large closets. 

Spacious rooms in this 3 bedroom frame 
home. Carpeted with large carport, pecan 
and fruit trees. Two lots go with this one with 
a good garden spot. 

A 2 bedroom, 1 bath older home with 
seperate dining and utility rooms. Partially 
carpeted, assumable loan. $22,500. 

A large 2 bedroom home with carpeting, 
screened in porch, fenced yard and a small of-
fice building for a business. 

Large 3 bedroom, 1 bath older home. Has 
large rooms, separate dining room. 
Bathroom and kitchen have been remodeled. 
Also has separate garage and storage. 
$21,000. 

New vinyl siding on this 3 bedroom, 1 bath 
home. Large rooms, carpeted, storage 
building, combination garage and shop and 
fenced backyard. 

A large 2 story with 5 bedrooms, 2 baths, 
den, separate dining and breakfast rooms, 
located on corner lot. Has apartment attach-
ed. A very scenic yard with lots of trees. 

A nice 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath home on corner 
lot. Central air and heat, new carpet, modern 
kitchen and built-in dishwasher. Also, a 
garage and storage area. $25,000. 

Three bedroom, 11/2  bath, brick home with 
carpet. Fenced back yard, fruit trees, double 
garage. $3,000 and assume loan. 

Homes-Eastland & Ranger 
Close in! A 3 bedroom, 2 bath older home 

that has been remodeled. Fully carpeted, ceil-
ing fan, fenced back yard. $29,500. 

In walking distance to downtown, a two 
bedroom, 1 bath home. Kitchen has been 
remodeled. Just right for a couple. $28,500. 

Located in Carbon! A 2 bedroom home on 
one acre. Just like living in the country and 
only $16,000. 

11% interest on assumable loan. This nice 3 
bedroom, 13/4  bath brick home is located in ex-
ceptionally good neighborhood, near schools. 
Carpeted, built-ins, central heat and air. 
$59,900. 

Magnificent can only begin to describe the 
den area in this 3 bedroom, 2 bath home. Ex-
cellent location. 2400 sq. ft. of living area, and 
many other features. $85,000. 

Located in Ranger! A 3000 sq. ft. home on 
over an acre of land. 3 bedrooms, 2 baths, den, 
playroom, dining area. A fantastic home pric-
ed to sell at only $79,500. Extra bonus! An 
assumable loan. 

This 2500 sq. ft. home has 4 bedrooms, 3 
baths, living room and den. This is a very neat 
and attractive place with a fenced yard, dou-
ble carport and storage. Assumable loan. 
Total price $52,000. 

8 lots located in the northwest part of 
Eastland. $25,000. 

In Oakhollow, a 103.44 x 105 foot lot. Good 
location. $5500. 

On corner lot, a 3 bedroom, 1% bath home. 
Carpeted, beautiful fireplace in den. This 
home has 2000 sq. ft. and priced at only 
$39,500. 

Located close to downtown, a large 3 
bedroom, 1 bath home that has been remodel-
ed. Priced to sell at $21,500. 

An older 3 bedroom frame home on corner 
lot. Needs some work done on it. Terms can 
be arranged. $16,000. 

We have other home, 

Pat Maynard 
Broker 

629-8063 

Want a new home? We have large lots 
available in exclusive area. City water, 
sewer, and paved streets. This area is 
restricted to brick homes only. Reasonable 
priced from 84500 to $4800. 

4 lots add to the attraction of this 2 or 3 
bedroom, 13/4  bath frame home. Beautiful 
garden spot with both fruit and pecan trees 
makes this a good buy at $35,000. 

Small Acreage With Homes 

Located in Ranger! A 4 bedroom, 1 bath 
frame home on 5 acres. There is an old motel 
on this property that could be possible 
restored. Home is in good condition with plen-
ty of highway frontage. All this for only 
$55,000. 
40 acres approximately 3 miles south of Cisco 
with a 3 bedroom frame home. 4 tanks, city 
water, and mostly cleared. Tractor and 
equipment will stay. $51,000. 
72 acres with a nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath home, 
dairy barn, 2 hay barns, tack room and cor-
rals. Some minerals. Located near DeLeon. 
$87,500. 
21/2  acres near Lake Leon with water well, tool 
house and pecan trees. Only $7,000. 
11.19 acres with a nice 2 bedroom home, 3 car 
garage plus barn and other outbuildings. This 
house is carpeted, has built-ins in kitchen and 
a fireplace. Lots of fruit and pecan trees. 
Beautiful place. $64,000. 
30 acres near Cisco with 1-20 frontage. A very 
versatile place. Would be a good location for a 
business or home. $45,000. 
A very nice 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath stone and 
brick home of 4.38 acres. Carpeted, central 
heat and air, fireplace, bookshelves, screened 
porch, and many other extras in this 2150 sq. 
ft. home. $88,500. 
A 3 bedroom, 13/4  bath home on 71/2  acres, this 
is carpeted, central heat and air and panel-
ing. Included are a 2 bedroom, 1 bath rent 
house and a 1 bedroom garage apartment. All 
this for only $70,000. 
A 3 bedroom, 11/2  bath home on 2 acres. 
Carpeted, some paneling. Has approximately 
28 pecan and 12 fruit trees. Located in Olden. 
$49,500. 
Located in Carbon a 3 bedroom, 1 bath home 
on 10 acres. Extra large den with wood burn-
ing stove, carpeted, central heat and air, out-
buildings, several wells and city water. Only 
$45,000. 
A 3 bedroom, 1 bath home on 40 acres located 
near Gorman. Has a 24 x 40 building, plus 
barn and other sheds. The land is all cleared 
and has been in cultivation. $68,000 and owner 
will carry a note. 
5 acres. A new 2 bedroom home that is 
carpeted, wood burning heater, heat pump 
and other extras. Also, on property is an old 
house that could be used for a barn. $48,000. 

Farms & Ranches 
Beautiful can only be used to describe this 
property. 70 acres on 1-20, with lots of nice 
trees, four tanks, 1 spring fed and 1 extra 
large. Good fences, 1/4  minerals with leasing 
rights. Not leased, but does have two old oil 
wells on it. Also a camping cabin included. 
998,000. 

150 acres south of Carbon, 60 acres in cultiva-
tion. Good hunting area for deer, turkey and 
quail. Has house that is good for hunters to 
stay in. $450 per acre. 

land and commercial listings. 

Ann Williams 
Associate 

In Cisco 442-1880 

Cindye Foster 629-8195 

442-1880 CISCO 
Looking for that special scenic hideaway? 
This is the spot! 53 acres near Olden with 
beautiful live oak trees on rolling hills 
overlooking a winding streambed. Owner will 
finance with 15% down and 10% interest. 
Don't miss this one! Only $53,000. 
102 acres near Scranton. Barn, pens, good 
fences. '4 minerals with leasing rights. $500 
per acre. 
74 acres located on highway. 2528 out of Car-
bon. 35 acres of cultivation and 1/4  minerals. 
$53,500. 
12 acres located near Lake Leon on highway. 
Good hunting land, none of it has been 
cleared. $16,500. 
Near Lake Leon, a 20 acre tract of land. Some 
cultivation and good hunting area. $30,000. 
Owner will finance. 
62 acres near Union Center. Approximately 25 
acres in cultivation. Good fences, 1/2  minerals. 
$750 per acre. 
171/2  acres near Gorman off Desdemona 
highway. Water well, natural gas available, 
1/2  minerals. $25,000. 
52 acres located north Eastland on Wayland 
highway. All in cultivation, three tanks, 2 
water wells, barn and pens, and good fences. 
$52,500. 
Need to invest some money? This 147 acres 
between Carbon and Gorman has 80 acres of 
cleared land, good hunting, with lots of county 
road frontage. These are real good terms with 
this one. $475 per acre. 
Located close in, 500 acres, some cultivation, 
a 2 bedroom home, barn, pens, water well. 
$530 per acre with terms. 
328 acres located between Carbon and Gor-
man. Some cultivation, but mostly wooded. 
Good fences and hunting, some minerals in-
cluded. $500 per acre. Owner financed at 9% 
interest. 
5 acres near Eastland. 1-20 frontage. $5000 per 
acre. Terms can be arranged. 

Commercial 
Located near downtown, an older building 
that would make a good location for a 
business. $35,000. 
In Cisco, a 100' x 50' building with office space 
and a shop area of 4400 sq. ft. Owner will 
finance on this one with reasonable down pay-
ment and interest. $75,000 for building or 
$95,000 for everything as is, as a business. 
In Cisco, a small office building for a business 
with covered parking area. Included is a 
large 2 bedroom home with screened in porch, 
fenced yard and lots of trees. 
In Ranger, a large 2 story brick building with 
good sized fenced yard. Located near railroad 
tracks with spur. $85,000. 
Good location! We have a quick stop grocery 
doing a good business. All fixtures, shelves 
and stock are included. Also, a trailer park 
with spaces for 21 trailers. These are 
assumable notes with good interest. $91,000. 
Will lease. 
Located near downtown! A two story brick 
building, 4 lots and a house. All this for 
$40,000. Will consider splitting. 
Ideal location for a business. A 4,400 sq. ft. 
building on large, paved corner lot. Close in. 
$60,000. 
2 acres on 1-211 Olden Ramp East. Ideal loca-
tion for a business. $20,000. 
Valuable 1-20 property! Approximately 4,600 
sq. ft. building very versatile, easy ac-
cessability, $87,500. 
In Cisco! A nice brick building with 5,000 sq. 
ft. in prime downtown location, near new 
bank. $60,000. 
In Ranger. 41/2  acres on highway 80 W. 1,800 
sq. ft. office, 24,000 N. ft. shop building, 2400 
sq. ft. warehouse, other buildings and com-
mercial antenna. Owner will consider terms. 
$170,000. 
For commercial use only. One to five acres 
with 1-20 frontage. 

In Gorman Russell Cordell 734-2690 Kay Bailey 629-2365 	Judy Orms 629-1218 

629-8568 EASTLAND INT. 20 E. NORTH SIDE 
Cisco Homes 

f'4_ OBITUARY Commentary 

Member 

RISING STAR, TEXAS 76471 

Revel4ion 21:1, And I 
saw a new heaven and 
a new earth; for the 
first heaven and the 
first earth were passed 
away; and there was 
no more sea. In the 
first 20 chapters of 
Revelations, John 
mentioned the sea 18 
times. Then came the 
consummation of the 
vision, the total victory 
of God and of His peo-
ple. The curse was 
removed from the 
earth and John said, "I 
saw a new heaven and 
a new earth, for the 
first heaven and the 
first earth had passed 
away." Then in the 
triumph of final 
deliverance 	he 
shouted, "And the sea 
was no more!" No 
more separation! No 

Ai&  more hindrance to the 
W fulfillment of God's 

will. We emphasize 
this point, not simply 
to give emotional col-
oring to John's vision, 
but to point out the fact 
that this is a symbol of 
complete deliverance 
of humanity and 
restoration of the earth 
to its Edenic perfec-
tion. You read in 
Genesis 1:9, And God 
said,"Let the waters 
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under the heaven be 
gathered together unto 
one place, and let the 
dry land appear; and it 
was so." In other 
words, in the original 
earth there was one 
continent and one sea. 
There was one race, 
one language, one col-
or, one family, one 
mind, one thruth and 
one God, the Creator of 
all. Then some 
cataclysmic force 
struck the earth and 
divided it. Some think 
it was the fall from 
heaven of an angel 
named Lucifer, others 
believe it was the fall 
of man. Some think it 
came at the time of the 
flood. Others hold that 
the division occurred 
in the days of Nimrod 
as described in 
Genesis 10, with par-
ticular reference to 
verses 5 and 25. When 
and 	how 	this 
topographic change oc-
curred in the earth is 
not important to this 
study. The important 
thing is that for 
thousands of years, the 
earth has been divided. 
The human family has 
been held apart by 
language barriers, na- 
tional 	cultures, 

religious concepts, 
racial colors and the 
sea! For nearly 2,000 
years the greatest hin-
drance to carrying out 
the command of our 
Lord Jesus Christ. 
"Go..and convert all 
nations," has been the 
sea. Thus, the passing 
of the sea is symbolic 
of the passing of all the 
divisive forces that 
have held apart the 
family of God on earth. 
At last the truth of God 
triumphs. Every op-
posing power will be 
conquered, and the 
earth will be Eden 
again, the human 
family is God's family 
with every evil thing 
extracted from its 
midst. God will be in 
the midst of His people 
with His tabernacle; 
and He will dwell 
among them, owning 
them as His people 
while they call the very 
God their God. 
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United 
Methodist 
Women 

The 	United 
Methodist Women of 
First United Methodist 
Church met Monday 

:at 3 p.m., for the bible 
study of Ecclesiastes 
presented by Mrs. Inez 
Hutton and Gail 
Hunter. Mrs. James 
Armstrong presided 
and Mrs. Maggie 
Smith gave the invoca-
tion. 

The study was based 
on the 3rd and 5th 
chapters of Ec- 
clesiastes: 	"The 
Search for the Best 
Good in the Affairs of 
Business,"-The Age of 
Reform,"and "The 
Great Depression of 
1929-41." The Society 
benediction 	was 
repeated in unison in 
closing. 

The Christmas pro- 
gram 	will 	be 
December 13, in the 
home of Mrs. 
Elizabeth Robertson. 

Margaret Moore 

Margaret L. Avrett 
Moore, 67, of Abilene 
died at 4:30 p.m. 
Wednesday at Hen-
drick Medical Center. 
Services were at 2 p.m. 
November 27, at the 
Second 	Baptist 
Church. The Rev. 
Dewey Lamb of-
ficiated and burial was 
in Masonic Cemetery 
under the direction of 
Elliott-Hamil Funeral 
Home. 

Born Dec. 29, 1914, in 
Walnut Springs, she 
married Ernest Avrett 
Dec. 4, 1934, in Texas. 
They later divorced. 
She married A.J. 
-Jack" Moore May 31, 
1967, in Mason. They 
operated a produce 
market before Mr. 
Moore's death in 1979. 
She was a member of 
Second 	Baptist 
Church. 

She was preceded in 
death by her parents 
and a brother, Floyd  

Gales. 
Survivors include a 

daughter, Mrs. Don 
(Dot) White of Abilene, 
two sons, George 
Avrett of Abilene and 
Horace Avrett of 
Missouri; 	three 
sisters, Mrs. Sadie Ir-
vin of Rising Star, Mrs. 
Ethel Foy and Mrs. 
Thelma Gilland, both 
of Fort Worth; a 
brother, Clarence 
Gales of Fort Worth; 
five grandchildren: 
and four great-
grandchildren. 

Lee "Tige" 
McLaary 
Lee W. "Tige" 

McLaury, 69, died 
November 26, Friday, 
in Amarillo. The ser-
vices were at 2:00 p.m. 
November 29 at N. S. 
Griggs 	Pioneer 
Chapel. 	Winfred 
Moore, pastor of First 
Baptist Church of-
ficiated. Burial was at 
Llano Cemetery in 
Amarillo, directed by  

W. S. Griggs & Sons 
Funeral Directors. 

Born in Aspermont, 
he married Virginia 
Burgan. He had lived 
in Amarillo 20 years 
and was a retired 
district superintendent 
at Pioneer. He was a 
member of the First 
Baptist Church. 

A veteran of World 
War II Marine Corps, 
McLaury was a 
member of the Tee 
Club, a graduate of 
WTSU and was in 
Who's Who in 
American Colleges and 
Universities. 

Survivors include his 
wife of the home; two 
daughters, Mrs. Oliver 
Rose of Olton and Mrs. 
Jack Shults of Rising 
Star; three grand-
children and one great-
grandchild. 

Ethel Taylor 
Ethel Taylor, 77, of 
Rising Star died at 
11:30 p.m. Thursday at 
Baylor Medical Center 
in Dallas. Services was 
at 2 p.m. Monday at 
First Baptist Church. 

The Rev. Dick 
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Williams, minister, of-
ficiated. Burial was at 
Blake Cemetery, 
directed by Higgin-
botham Funeral 
Home. 

Born Jan. 28,1905, in 
Brown County, she 
married Jess Guynes. 
He died in 1947. She 
married John Taylor 
and he died in 1958. She 
was a homemaker and 
a member of the Bap-
tist Church. 

Survivors include 
four sons, Lonnie 
Elmer Guynes of Opel, 
Wyoming, James 
Walter Guynes of 
Saudi Arabia, Jessie 
Floyd Guynes of Dove 
Creek, Colorado, and 
Bobbie Gene Guynes of 
Moore, Oklahoma; two 
daughters, Irene 
Rankin and Martha 
Bailey, both of Rising 
Star; a sister, Myrtle 
Tomlinson of Munday; 
16 grandchildren; and 
16 	 great- 
grandchildren. 

REPORT OIL FIELD THIEVES 
1-800-01L-COPS 

TOLL FREE • REWARD 
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NEED TO MAKE A DEPOSIT AND NO TIME TO GET TO THE BANK? 

DON'T DEPEND ON SOME 'UNSAFE' PLACE, YOU CAN USE 

OUR WELL—LIGHTED, ALWAYS AVAILABLE, DEPOSITORY! 

NO MATTER WHAT THE TIME ISI 
DRIVE-IN, EQUAL HOUSING 

LENDER 

• • • 
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..".1416W 
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"Now here Is two of my big bucks, and the other 
two are In the glove compartment!" 
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Golden Anniversary 
Celebration 

/Homemaking Hints.  

By Janet Thomas 
-st-tr-o----1----1,13.-wv--cr-- 

Pecans are now in on Friday morning, 
season and I would like December 3rd from 

• °- 

ci 

$54900  Pair  

))) 

)
1
)) 
)?1 Recliners $11900  

)
1  Rocker Recliners $22r 

Sofa & Chair Riverside 

Featuring New 
Name Brand Items At 

B & W 
Lay-a-way For Christmas 

Watch Your mail for 
HIGGINBOTHAM'S 
Christmas Circular 
Great Gift ideas at Great Savings for you. 

HIGgM13ars  1c) itylIAMP5 
MAIN STREET RISING STAR 

Mombekr F.S.L.I.C. 

RANGER SAVINGS el EASTLAND SAVINGS 
Both Divisions of Olney Savings 

Olney, Seymour, Jacksboro, Bridgeport, Nocono, Wecrtherford, A:1w Grobarn. Archer City. Wichita Falls. Brownwood, Bowie, Vernon, Decatur, Boyd, Throckmorion, Albany, Anson, Coleman. 
and Cisco. Also, Ranger Savings in Ranger. Eastland Savings in Eastland, and Electra Savings in Electra. All DivIsions of Olney Sayings 

Ito 31-Day C.D.s 

OLNEY SAVINGS 

Country Clout! 
This rate is subject to change at 
maturity. Substantial penalty 

Compounded Daily 	required for early withdrawal. 

Rate Changes Every Two Weeks 

$20,000 Minimum 
Compounded Monthly 

Rate changes weekly. 
Substantial penalty for 
early withdrawal. 

30-Month C.D.s 
$1,000 Minimum 

IRA 
$100 Minimum 
Fixed or Variable Rate 
$2,000 Yearly Contribution 
Compounded Monthly 

umbo C.D.s 
$100,000 Minimum 
Rate and term negotiated 
at time of issue. 

Rate changes monthly. 
Substantial penalty for 
early withdrawal. 

Call us for our 
competitive rates. 
Substantial penalty for 
early withdrawal. 

All Savers C.D.s 
Tax-Free 
One-Year Term 
$500 Minimum 

Rate changes monthly. Offered 
until December 31, 1982. Up to 
$2,000 in tax-free interest 
allowed. No compounding 
permitted. 

Money Market C.D.s 
$10,000 Minimum 
6-Month Term 
Rate Changes Weekly 

This rate is subject to change at 
maturity. Federal regulations pro-
hibit the compounding of interest 
during the term of the account. 
Substantial penalty required for 
early withdrawal. 

JOHN DEERE 

SUPER 
TRACTOR 
SAVINGS 

Purchase, or lease tram Deere, any 
tractor model listed here and quality for 
a John Deere money bonus 

300-no 8850 S8 200 110-ho 4240 Si 300 
235-hp 8650 56.400 	90rto 4040 S2 200 
186ho 8450 SS 700 	80-19 2940 $1.800' 
228-hp 8640 04.500 	80.hp 2940 St 400'' 
179hp 8440 54,003 	70-no 2640 St 300 
180-ho 4840 $3.600 	60-hp 2440 Si 200 
155-np 4640 53.400 	50-hp 2240 $1.100 
130-hp 4440 32.800 	40-hp 2040 S 900 
'without Sound-Gard' body 
•"voth Sound-GPO 000y 

1MAR:83 
WAIVER 
OFFER 

Finance your new tractor with Deere and 
get a ucend bonus: finance charge can 
be waived to March 1, 1983. This waiver 
plus the money bonus Is yours, from 
John Deere, over and above our new 
tractor discount And we're making 
specially good trades on your older 
models-3020's. 4020's and other 
tractors of that age 
(Financing and leasing stabled to 
approved credit.) 

Gel our best deal._ get a John Deere 
money bonus. get a waiver of finance 
charge from Deere. Get moving.. the 
whole deal can be withdrawn on Neon 
notice from Deere 

BRAMLETIs IMPLEMENT, IN(' 
RISING STAR TEXAS 

817/643 4311 

MARK COOKEY 

HOME 817 643- 1 882 

GARY HARRISON 

HOME 915 356-5607 

Stallion Rocks an 4 Sho 
TB $500 
50% off to all 4-H 

FFA and Sheriff's 
Pose Mares. 

Call J.L. Murdock 
817-643-3282 

ireigirliWP41.041.040E4.0•01.6041.41.0.0‘s4.04.04,$ 
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After last year's bag 
bustin' pecan crop, the 
crop this year is 
unusually small. The 
Texas pecan crop will 
be around 25 million 
pounds statewide, 
about 60 percent below 
last year. The 
Oklahoma's crop yield 
is even less. They are 
expecting three to five 
million pounds, com-
pared to last year's of-
ficial 47 million 
pounds. 

Last year produced a 
bumper pecan crop; 
therefore, this was ex-
pected to be a "light 
year" since pecans 
follow alternating 
heavy and light pro-
duction year cycles. 
But, the dry summer 
and insect problems in 
some areas set the 
crop back further. 
Some of the trees that 
overbore last year 
hardly have any nuts 
on them now. This is 
especially true of 
native pecans. 

However, you will 
see a good supply of 
high quality pecans at 
the Eastland County 
Pecan Show this week. 
The show begins 
Thursday with the en- 

tries due by 4:00 p.m. 
Processing will be 
done Friday morning 
and pecans will be 
judged Friday after-
noon. Pecans will be on 
display until about 
11:30 Saturday morn-
ing. 

Of about 200 impor-
tant food plants known 
to us, only a handfull 
were in this country 
prior to civilization. 
These few include 
pecans, blueberries, 
wild strawberries and 
sunflowers. As time 
evolved other plant 
varieties like corn, 
wheat, peanuts and 
just about everything 
else were brought here 
by the migrating in-
habitants. 

Among those few 
native food plants only 
the pecan is important 
in Eastland County. 

Fall is the season for 
trees to lose leaves, but 
it's also the time to set 
out new trees. 

Fall is the best time 
to plant trees because 
their root systems 
have time to develop 
and become well 
established before top 
growth begins in the 
spring. 

Plant only container-
grown or balled and 
burlapped trees during 
the fall as bare-root 
trees do not transplant 
readily until January 
and February. 

Choose trees that 
will adapt to the area 
and that will provide 
the desire landscape. 

After selecting the 
tree and the site, follow 
these 	planting 
guidelines. 

First, dig a pit large 
enough to allow six in-
ches clearance on all 
sides of the root ball. 
The pit should be as 
deep as the root ball so 
that it will rest on un-
disturbed soil. Plant 
the tree at the same 
depth it was in the 
nursery. This should 
be indicated by a 
discolored ring on the 
trunk. 

Place the tree in the 
pit carefully by handl-
ing the ball, not the 
trunk. Handling the 
tree by the trunk could 
cause a broken ball 
and excessive root 
damage. 

Next, fill the pit 
around the ball with 
top soil or a prepared 
mixture of soil, sand 
and peat moss or pine 
bark. Do not fertilize 
the tree until after spr-
ing growth occurs. 

After filling in, stake 

Mr. and Mrs. T. A. 
Weaver will celebrate 
their golden wedding 
anniversary Sunday, 
December 12, in a 
reception given by 
their children at First 
State Bank between 
2:00 and 5:00 p.m. 

The Weavers both 
grew up near Sidney 

the tree to secure it 
against the wind so 
roots can become well 
established. It's also a 
good practice to wrap 
the trunk of the newly 
transplanted tree to 
protect it from 
sunscald, drying 
winds, sand storms 
and borer attacks.  

and married there 50 
years ago. They have 
farmed near Sipe Spr-
ings most of their mar-
rid years. 

Their children are 
Kenita Rainer of Ter-
rell, Covie Weaver of 
Garland and Marita 
Smith of the Okra com-
munity. Grandchildren 
are Cail-en Joyce, 
Telesha Briscoe; Kim, 
Kenton and Kyle 
Joyce; and Todd and 
David Weaver. 

All friends are in-
vited to join Kenita, 
Covie and Marita in 
honoring their parents 
on this special occa-
sion.  

to extend everyone a 
special invitation to 
enter the County 
Pecan Bake Show 
which will be Friday, 
December 3rd in the 
Eastland County Cour-
thouse Lobby. 

The Pecan Bake 
Show features an adult 
and youth division. 

The entry classes 
are cakes, pies, nut 
breads, cookies, can-
dies, and snacks. All 
foods entered must 
contain pecans in the 
recipe ingredients. No 
refrigerated items or 
any food made with a 
mix will not be ac-
cepted. 

The entries must be 
registered and entered 

War-On-Drugs 
Rally Will Be. 
Saturday At 7 

A War-On-Drugs Rally will 
be held Saturday, Dec. 4, 
beginning at 7 p.m. at the 
Siebert Elementary School 
in Eastland and all county 
residents are urged to attend 
this important, free meeting. 

Featured will be a film 
"Epidemic", a TANE 
(Texas Alcohol Narcotics 
Education) speaker, a 
MADD (Mothers Against 
Dangerous Drugs) presenta-
tion and Sheriff John Morren 
and Inmate and other 
special presentations. 

TANE speakers are also 
going to be in a number of 
churches the following Sun-
day morning worship ser-
vices. 

8:00 a.m. until 11:00 
a.m. Judging begins at 
11:00 a.m. Recipes 
should accompany all 
bake show entries. 

Entries in the adult 
pecan bake show divi-
sion will be returned to 
their owners between 
4:00 and 5:00 p.m. on 
Friday, December 3rd. 
Entries not claimed 
will be sold to the 
public and money will 
go to the Extension 
Homemaker Council 
treasury fund. 

the 	Eastland 
Chamber of Com-
merce is sponsoring 
the awards for the 
bake show. 

There will also be a 
Pecan Centerpiece 
division. This division 
will consist of center-
pieces and ar-
rangements made with 
pecans or some part of 
the pecan plant. There 
is both adult and youth 
divisions. 

The Pecan Grower's 
Association sponsors 
these awards as 
follows in the center-
piece division: First 
Place: $5.00, Second -
$2.50, and Third - $1.50. 

Entries need to be 
entered by 11:00 a.m. 
on Friday morning, 
December 3rd, and re-
main in place until 
noon on Saturday, 
December 4th. Center-
pieces should be 
original and must have 
been created during 
1982. 

Also, the Extension 
Homemakers 
members will be spon-
soring a coffee and  

bake sale in the cour-
thouse on Friday, 
December 3rd. This 
will be an excellent op-
portunity to purchase 
some top quality 
homemade pies, 
cakes, and other baked 
goodies. 
RECIPE FOR THE 
WEEK: 

The holiday season is 
here which means 
more cooking for your 
holiday entertaining. 
The Extension Service 
office has a wonderful 
bulletin entitled Holi-
day Foods. If you 
would like a free copy, 
give me a call at 
629-2222 or come by the 
Extension Service of-
fice in the courthouse 
basement. 

A delicious fruit cake 
recipe is one of the 
many recipes featured 
in this new bulletin. 
REFRIGERATOR 

FRUIT CAKE 
1 lb. whole pecan 
halves 
12 lb. whole English. 
walnuts 
1 lb. dates 
3/4 lb. candied cher-
ries 
Y2 lb. candied pineap-
ple (sliced) 
1 can coconut 
2 packages vanilla 
wafers (71/4-ounce 
size) 
1 can sweetened con-
densed milk 
Heat milk until 

warm, then add crush-
ed vanilla wafers. Put 
a pecan half into each 
date. Add fruit and 
nuts to milk mixture. 
Line loaf pan with wax 
paper and press into 
pan. Let set at least 1 
week in refrigerator 
before serving. Serve 
in thin slices. May use 
other fruit. One cup 
candied pears added to 
this recipe makes the 
cake even more tasty. 
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